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One of my favorite traditions at Dublin School takes place every day at 8 
am when we gather as a full community for Morning Meeting. Paul and 
Nancy Lehmann started the tradition that has continued to this day 

by meeting with their students every day to talk about the School and the 
larger world in which we live. Many schools have sacrificed these traditions 
in the name of academic rigor or scheduling efficiency. At Dublin, we use this 
time to give thanks, celebrate athletic victories, share our love for the arts, 
have important conversations about our School and the world, and listen to 
seniors give their senior presentations.

During one of the first Morning Meetings of the year, I asked the 
students to think intentionally about the year ahead and not simply go 
through their routines daily. We are privileged to live in this place, with 
these wonderful people and rich traditions. I spoke about my crew coaching 
days when I would tell our rowers that you do not cross a finish line first by 
accident. Going fast with eight other athletes in a shell that can easily capsize 

requires intention and collaboration. I challenged our students to think 
about what aspects of our mission they want to embody in their goals for the 
year. Will they work to be more curious and passionate about their learning? 
Will they seek to engage in meaningful work? Will they attempt to live 
their lives with truth and courage? We are fortunate to be able to have these 
conversations and pursue these goals.

And none of this could happen without the generosity reflected in the 
records and stories in the pages ahead. Your donations allow us to carry 
our mission forward, to teach students from multiple backgrounds, from 
Rwanda to Afghanistan to Ukraine to Louisiana to New York to California 
to Peterborough, New Hampshire. In our last publication, you read about 
a $3.37 million bequest from Dick Simmons that has significantly increased 
our endowment to the point where we can offer more scholarships and 
provide resources to retain and attract the kinds of teachers who change the 
lives of their students. Dick shared with me that this was a lifelong goal of 
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By Bradford Bates, Head of School
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SPECIAL RECOGNITION
The Rick Harding Award was presented to Fiona Johnson, Class of 2016, for her outstanding dedication and 
commitment to Dublin School. Johnson with friends and classmates (L to R): Hannah Cheyney ’16, Cecilia Lee ’16, 
Kate Fulshaw ’16, Kate Barrett ’16, Sydney Clarke ’16, Fiona Johnson ’16 and Maddie Pastan ’17.

his and he worked intentionally to be able to give Dublin this extraordinary 
gift. In this report, you will learn more about all our endowment funds and 
how gifts to the endowment are changing how we think about the future of 
our wonderful School. By drawing on just 4.5% of our endowment each year, 
we believe that a gift to the endowment is a gift to both present and future 
Dublin students.

Our Annual Fund continues to grow and helps provide operating dollars for 
our current students and faculty. Dublin has emerged as a leading small boarding 
school in the country thanks to this essential support. We go to great lengths to 
stretch your dollars to impact our students’ growth directly. You will see some 
beautiful images of our graduating students who are ready to go out into the 
world to live and spread the values and mission of Dublin School.

Programmatically we are focusing on the health and wellness of our 
students. Young people worldwide are struggling for various reasons, 
and we want to give them the tools to build their own resiliency now and 
throughout their lives. We are excited about the gifts that have already come 
in to support the building of a new Health Center and the renovation of our 
current Health Center into a Wellness Center. In addition, we continue to 
add programming and personnel to support the health and well-being of 
our students. 

You will notice that we have gone through a branding enhancement 
process to capture our School’s exciting evolution and have finally 
developed our logo. We are proud of our location on the flanks of Mount 
Monadnock and the symbolism of the mountain that stands alone. As Paul 
Lehmann wrote in his history of the School:

“But as we embarked upon the adventure, other characteristics 
within ourselves came to the surface. First, there was to be 
independence–freedom, if you will–to work within the framework 
of our own abilities and our own consciences. We were not to be 
restrained; our efforts were not to be colored by outside influences 
contrary to our beliefs. This did not mean we did not listen, or 
observe or read. Indeed we did. But we adopted only what we 
believed to be sound in pursuing our goal.”

Thank you for prioritizing Dublin School in your philanthropic 
priorities and giving us the resources to make the best choices for the 
continued development and well-being of our students and faculty. By 
supporting our mission, you are embarking on this intentional adventure 
with us, and for that, I am eternally grateful.
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In 2009 John Steffian received the Dublin School Distinguished Alumnus 
Award. This award is given to the alumnus/a who has made a particularly 
significant and lasting contribution to his or her profession or public service 
and who has been a loyal and steadfast supporter of the School. 

John Ames Steffian, AIA, renowned American architect, educator, 
mentor and father passed away early morning on Tuesday, August 2nd, 
2022 with his beloved dog Daisy by his side. Born in Cambridge, MA, 

the eldest son of Boston architect Edwin T. Steffian and Lovina F. Smith, 
and brother of Peter Steffian, he attended the Browne & Nichols School, 
and graduated from the Dublin School in Dublin, NH, where he became a 
competitive downhill skier and jumper, which lasted throughout his college 
career. He received a Bachelor of Architecture from the University of 
Pennsylvania in 1957 studying under architect and mentor Louis I. Kahn. It 
was during this time when he developed a love for falconry and kept his own 
falcon for several years. Following graduation, he interned for a year with 
Venturi, Cope and Lippincott in Philidelphia (1961-1962) before moving 
with his wife Sarah B. Enders to Boston where he began working with his 
father at E. T. Steffian, Associates (1962-1964). He joined the staff at the 
Boston Redevelopment Authority (1964-1966) before enrolling at the 
Harvard Graduate School of Design, and studied under Dean Josep Lluís 
Sert while earning a Masters of Architecture in Urban Design in 1967. He 
was an annual Guest Lecturer at the Harvard School of Public Health from 
1970 to 1980 and taught and conducted research with colleagues at the 

MIT School of Architecture, working his way up to Associate Professor 
(1967 to 1975), and with H. Camino and J.F.C. Turner Published “Urban 
Dwelling Environments: An Elementary Survey of Settlements for the 
Study of Design Determinants” (MIT Press, 1969).

Following two years of private practice, John joined the faculty as a full 
Professor at the Department of Architecture in the School of Engineering 
at the University of Miami in 1977 where he was soon elected Chairman 
of the Department (1979) launching his career as an adept administrator 
and academic visionary. Next, John was recruited to the deanship of the 
School of Architecture at the University of Maryland (1983-1990), where 
he guided the School to independence as an administrative entity from 
its former position as a unit within the Division of Arts and Humanities 
(1987). Finally, in Connecticut, he had several further appointments: 
President Pro-Tem of the Boston Architectural Center (1990-91) 
and Dean of the Rhode Island School of Design (1992-1995) after 
which he maintained a long association with the Art Department at 
Connecticut College. In 1999 he entered into John Ames Steffian (1933 
-2022) partnership with his son John Steffian, Jr., forming Steffian and 
Steffian, Architecture Planning and Development Consultants working in 
Massachusetts and Connecticut.

John leaves a powerful legacy among the generations of students and 
colleagues imbued with his vision of an architecture and urbanism notable 
for the humility and respect that John believed we all owe to one another.

A LASTING
LEGACY

John Steffian ’52 
with his classmates.
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John Steffian ’52 and his wife Sarah 
established the Ford Steffian Endowment 
Fund in 1989 to support faculty salaries and 
professional/personal development. John 
and Sarah continued to make gifts to this 
fund throughout the years, giving a total 
of $70,000 to the fund. Through careful 
management, the fund has grown to its current 
value of $156,764 and is primarily used for 
professional development, in conjunction with 
support from the Edward E. Ford Foundation, 

the School provides approx. $10,000 each 
summer to support faculty and staff summer 
pursuits.  

The John and Sarah Steffian Endowment 
Fund is one of the reasons why Dublin School 
has such a talented, committed, and diverse 
group of adults working with our 170 students. 
Memorial gifts in John’s honor will be added to 
the John and Sarah Steffian Endowment Fund 
and used both now and forever, to carry on 
John and Sarah’s vision. Thank you.

 “““TTThhheee FFFooorrrddd---SSSttteeeffffififiaaannn fffuuunnnddd ppprrrooovvviiidddeeesss aaannn aaalllmmmooosssttt 
uuunnniiimmmaaagggiiinnnaaabbbllleee oooppppppooorrrtttuuunnniiitttyyy fffooorrr fffaaacccuuullltttyyy iiinnn aaannnyyy 
aaassspppeeecccttt ooofff ttthhheeeiiirrr dddeeevvveeelllooopppmmmeeennnttt ttthhhaaattt mmmaaatttttteeerrrsss 
tttooo ttthhheeemmm ——— fffuuunnndddiiinnnggg fffooorrr cccooonnnfffeeerrreeennnccceeesss aaannnddd 
ccclllaaasssssseeesss,,, sssuuuppppppooorrrttt fffooorrr tttrrraaavvveeelll wwwiiittthhh fffaaammmiiilllyyy,,, ooorrr 
nnneeewww fififitttnnneeessssss eeeqqquuuiiipppmmmeeennnttt...  IIIttt aaallllllooowwwsss DDDuuubbbllliiinnn tttooo 
tttaaakkkeee cccaaarrreee ooofff fffaaacccuuullltttyyy aaasss fffuuullllll,,, gggrrrooowwwiiinnnggg hhhuuummmaaannn 
bbbeeeiiinnngggsss,,, aaannnddd ttthhhiiisss mmmooodddeeelllsss wwwhhhaaattt wwweee wwwaaannnttt ooouuurrr 
ssstttuuudddeeennntttsss tttooo aaaccchhhiiieeevvveee...”””

 ——— SSSaaarrraaahhh DDDoooeeennnmmmeeezzz PPP’’’000555,,,’’’000777,,,’’’111000,,,  
AAAssssssoooccciiiaaattteee HHHeeeaaaddd ooofff SSSccchhhoooooolll fffooorrr AAAdddvvvaaannnccceeemmmeeennnttt

ENDOWMENT 
IN ACTION

JOHN AND SARAH STEFFIAN 
ENDOWMENT FUND

DDDDuuuubbbblllliiiinnnn FFFFaaaaccccuuuullllttttyyyy mmmmeeeemmmmbbbbeeeerrrrssss JJJJeeeesssssssseeee,,,, KKKKaaaattttrrrriiii JJJJaaaacccckkkkssssoooonnnn 
aaaannnndddd tttthhhheeeeiiiirrrr ddddaaaauuuugggghhhhtttteeeerrrr AAAAnnnnnnnniiiikkkkaaaa aaaarrrreeee oooonnnneeee ooooffff oooouuuurrrr 
aaaammmmaaaazzzziiiinnnngggg lllloooonnnngggg----ttttiiiimmmmeeee ffffaaaaccccuuuullllttttyyyy ffffaaaammmmiiiilllliiiieeeessss ssssuuuuppppppppoooorrrrtttteeeedddd 
bbbbyyyy tttthhhheeee JJJJoooohhhhnnnn aaaannnndddd SSSSaaaarrrraaaahhhh SSSStttteeeefffffifififiaaaannnn FFFFuuuunnnndddd....
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 Carl Von Mertens 5/29/40 – 8/20/22

IN HIS 82ND YEAR, on August 20, Carl Von Mertens took his last few 
breaths and died with family and dear friends at his side. He had lived 
with cancer for over three years, arriving at a stage of pain difficult to 

manage. He told us he knew he had our love, and 
there was nothing more he could want from his 
life. He apologized for leaving us, and not one to 
linger on with a project once begun, he willed his 
body to shut down, his final project. 

His was a life that touched many through projects 
he undertook for family, friends and community. 
Projects big and small, many made in his home 
woodworking shop in Peterborough, and more 
recently in his son’s commercial workshop on 
Voss Farm Road. Larger projects include a home 
for his daughter and her family; Dublin School’s 
library building and most of the tables and desks 
in it and in other school buildings; tables, bench-
es, storage shed and a faux nesting chimney for 
chimney swifts for the Harris Center in Hancock; 
tables, stools and a large, elegant conference table 
for the recent Peterborough Library addition. All 
projects he did as a volunteer. Carl’s community projects started in high 
school (Darrow School) where he built a cider shack in the school orchard. 
College (Bowdoin) and four years in the Navy followed. He taught math 
and physics at Dublin School for 25 years, and served on the board there-
after, continuing his close, 40-year relationship with that community until 
his death. 

Carl found his first true hometown in Peterborough. He and his wife, 
Francie, organized a team in the co-ed softball league in the 1980s. After 
one game, eating pizza on the steps of the old pizza shop on Main Street, 
people honked and waved his way as they drove by. Carl said he’d never 
really had a hometown. He had found one and, characteristically, left his 
mark. He and Francie helped conserve Fremont Field as town conserva-
tion land. Some of Carl’s ashes will be spread there. And perhaps some 

at the community gardens they created across from the recycling center. 
Finally outwitting the deer, he dug 32 postholes and set posts, enclosing 
the 25 garden plots with wire fencing too tall for deer to jump. Possibly 

done in one day. He could outwork most people. For his 
70th birthday the invitation went out to join a workgang 
on his land (somewhat neglected while he did projects 
elsewhere). Some 70 people arrived with chainsaws, 
tractor mower, chipper, loppers, grateful to give back to 
Carl. No better gift for him: a workgang. 

Another Carl community was distant. Each March 
for 10 years, with his brother, Peter, he packed up tools 
and design plans for building projects in Louisiana after 
Hurricane Katrina, Uganda, Trinidad, and Panama (com-
munity centers, housing for nurses, housing for teachers). 
In 2020, for what he knew would be his last project given 
cancer that soon would be diagnosed as advanced, his 
children and grandchildren were part of the work crew 
that built a hostel on Cristobal Island, Panama. A modest 
man of few words, he never talked about his projects. 

All who loved and admired this good man are invited 
to gather in his honor on October 9, 2 p.m., at Dublin 

School, some perhaps with a Carl story to share. For those wishing to 
make a memorial contribution, the Carl Von Mertens Woodworking Shop 
at Dublin School needs an addition. He built the original shop and added 
woodworking to the school curriculum, just as the school’s Perkin Obser-
vatory that he built added a “look into the cosmos” to the curriculum. Carl’s 
sense of awe for the cosmos, shared with his children, Tod and Anna, was 
one of his great pleasures as his energy waned this past year. 

In addition to his wife and two children, Carl is survived by Tod’s wife, 
Jaylon, and their children Imogen, Ezra and Max; Anna’s husband, Chris 
Anderson, and their children Hayden and Rhys; his brother, Peter, and his 
wife, Dea Angiolillo; his extended family; dear friends Brooks Whitehouse 
and Jim and Sue Callihan; and all who visited him in his final days with 
love that brought the Carl smile he was known for, pictured here.
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“Just a beautiful 
obituary. God speed, 
Mr. Von Mertens!” 
— Kim Goodman ’90

“He was one of the best and 
will be so missed.”
— Julie Harding-Rogers ’99

“Loved Carl. He was 
the kindest teacher. 
Bless him and heartfelt 
condolences to his 
family.” 
— Liz Dickinson Dow ’87

“A good teacher, 
an even better 
man. One of 
my favorite 
educators.” 
— Naomi Leigh ’81

“RIP Carl, it was a pleasure to have worked 
with you and known you for so long.” 
— Graham Enman (Former Faculty)

The Carl Von Mertens 
Woodshop

The family suggests 
memorial contributions 
in Carl’s name be made 
to the Carl Von Mertens 

Woodworking Shop 
Expansion. Gifts can be 
made online at www.

dublinschool.org/giving or 
sent to Dublin School, 18 

Lehmann Way, Dublin NH 
03444. 

“A great man that I first met while working at 
Dublin the summer before my freshman year. 
I was barely 15, and didn’t know a blessed 
thing about construction. Along with several 
others, and directed by Mr. Holmes, we built 
the infirmary. At first, I was more than a little 
intimidated by Carl’s steady, unflappable, 
quiet demeanor. By the end of the summer, 
with the first day of School approaching, I 
took the last week or two off of work to get 
everything I needed in order. On my last day, 
as we headed towards the Office Building to 
sign our timecards, Carl put his hand on my 
shoulder and said “It’s been good working with 
you this summer, Ed. You’re going to do well 
here. Don’t worry about the first few weeks.” I 
think that’s the most I ever heard him say all at 
once, directly to me. It meant a lot to me then, 
starting at a new school. It still means a lot. 
Thank you, good sir, and God bless.”  
—Edward Twaddell ’93
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“While I was not as close to Carl as 
to other fellow teachers, he remains 
one of my favorite Dublin people 
and someone I always respected and 
admired. He mentored us younger 
teachers with patience and humor, and 
often chose the wiser route of fewer 
words. When Carl had something to 
say, if you were smart, you listened. 
Carl, you will be greatly missed but can 
rest easy in the knowledge that your 
best project was your life and legacy.” 
— Mary Noxon Grehn (Former Faculty)

“My first advisor, teacher both in the 
class and in life, and guide on how 
to quietly and calmly make a huge 
impact on the communities we are 
a part of. Though we only spoke a 
few times after I graduated from 
Dublin, there are few people outside 
of my family who had as strong an 
impact on the trajectory of my life as 
Mr. Von Mertens.”
— Andrew Latamore ’94

“I remember one time I was struggling with 
some homework during my junior year, and I 
bounced the questions off my mum (who was 
visiting) and she was just as perplexed. The 
next day, she tells me she met the kindest 
man who sat with her for the better part of an 
hour to explain everything. Mr. Von Mertens 
wasn’t even my teacher — he was under no 
obligation to do that.” — Jack Cutler ’93

“Carl was my advisor for 3 of 
my 4 years (he took a year off 
to build the Library while I was 
at Dublin). Every week we’d 
all cram into his car and head 
to the General Store where 
he would get us donuts. I still 
have the table I built in the 
woodworking shop.” 
— David Johnson ’95

“Mr. Von Mertens was an absolute gem. I hated 
math, until he showed me that I could love it. 
Didn’t think I could do physics, until he taught 
me that I could. I will never forget his calming 
presence and his wisdom. I feel blessed to have 
been a part of his life for the four years I was at 
Dublin.” — Adam Stein ’98

“He did so much for our School 
as a teacher, philanthropist, and 
a trustee too. Most of all he was 
a dear friend to so many of us 
and his hands touched so many 
of our buildings on campus. He 
was a remarkable and humble 
man, and he dedicated his life to 
Dublin for almost 40 years in so 
many capacities.” 
— Rob English ’86

“Carl was an inspirational teacher. 
Made a big difference in my Dublin 
experience. Carl and his wife were 
our senior class trip chaperones 
and I really got to know them 
both. I also worked with Carl 
during the summers on Dublin 
School maintenance projects. Carl 
taught me so much both in and out 
of the classroom. He will be greatly 
missed.” — Brad Smedley ’84

“Wow Mr. Von... Even though woodworking 
was not my strongest elective at Dublin, he 
made me see a different angle into building 
things and to have fun in the class.”
— Shatema Reedy ’02

“I remember Mr. Von taking our entire 
physics class for a day trip just to show us a 
working water wheel and demonstrate the 
various concepts in action. We were all a 
little perplexed but happy to spend the day 
wandering a quiet farm and dutifully making 
crude diagrams of the water wheel as 
instructed. We also got to see iron being 
forged into nails and I will always remember 
how earnestly excited he was to be able to 
show that to us. He was such a kind man and 
so passionate about all of what he had to 
teach us.” — Dana Sloane ’06

“A life well lived, Carl!” 
— Pete Ford ’89

“Wonderful man – the 
epitome of a ‘gentle-
man.’” — Beth Sheridan ’84

“Amazing Legacy!”
— Peter Janney ’91

“Carl was a wonderful 
kind man. A wonderful 
colleague! — Peter & Alice 
Duston (Former Faculty)

“CVM was Dublin! 
He lived his life with 
Truth and Courage 
and made each of 
us better. A truly 
great man by every 
measure!” 
— Joe Gill (Former 
Faculty) 

“He was a good teacher, he 
had a genuine interest in 
whom he taught. I’m sorry 
to be hearing this news, 
but a life well lived, and I’ll 
remember him for that.” 
— Chris Sawtelle ’86
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FRONT ROW: Liv Luettgen, Winchester, MA (University 

of Vermont), Mia Fantauzzi, Londonderry, NH (Suffolk 

University), Kasey Auld, Franklin Square, NY (George 

Washington University), Ayla Pfeffer, Lexington, MA 

(George Washington University), Lila Chritton, Jamaica 

Plain, MA (University of Colorado Boulder), Anika Ducich, 

Mount Vernon, TX (American University of Paris), Temple 

Nightingale, Dublin, NH (Roger Williams University), Luna 

Hicks, Concord, MA (Kenyon College), Willow Morrison, 

Keene, NH (George Mason University),  Tess Chamberlin, 

Chesterfield, NH (Endicott College), Harniqua Bodie, 

Eleuthera, Bahamas (St. Thomas University), Almesha 

Duhart, Newark, NJ (Muhlenberg College), Lucy Walton, 

Harrisville, NH (University of Colorado Boulder), Katie 

Strauss, Denver, CO (Pitzer College), Nikhila Lampman,  

Lee, NH (University of New Hampshire).

MIDDLE ROW: Eila Rubenstein, Arlington, VA (Clark 

University), Christian Daugherty-Miller, Keene, NH 

(University of New Hampshire), Nick Negulescu, San 

Francisco, CA (University of California Davis), Brennan 

Harris, Wauwatosa, WI (University of New Hampshire), 

Reed Colloton, Mill Valley, CA (Grinnell College), Giacomo 

Mazzarella, Sioux Falls, SD (University of Richmond), 

Salah Maalim, Boston, MA (Brandeis University), Henry 

Underwood, Wellesley, MA (Bucknell University), Lee Smith, 

Hancock, NH (Northeastern University), Lidia Calixte, South 

Ozone Park, NY (Washington University). 

                             

BACK ROW: Annie Ogle, Seattle, WA (Dickinson College), 

Clint Macy, Dublin, NH (Colby College), Ben Froling, 

Keene, NH (Rensselaer Polytech), Jesse Choate, Morris, CT 

(Bucknell University), Oren Robblee, Antrim,NH (Vermont 

Technical College), Cliff O’Rourke, Peterborough, NH 

(Indiana University), Griffin Johnson, Ridgefield, CT 

(Indiana University), Freeman Johnson, Rindge, NH 

(St. Joseph’s University), Andrew Edmunds, Antrim, 

NH (Plymouth State University), Owen Bredahl, 

Darien, CT (University of Denver), Leo Zhou, Ningbo, 

China, (Bentley University), Tyler Roth, New York, NY 

(University of Denver). 

CLASS OF 
2022
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Bradford Bates
Head of School
“I love the work that Jill Hutchins and our enrollment office have 
done to bring wonderful, diverse, and imperfect students like 
you to Dublin. If someone were to say to me that you can spot a 
Dublin graduate a mile away, they are all the same, then I would 
say that we have failed miserably! It is important to me that we 
do not create cookie-cutter graduates and that each one of you 
will take the seeds that have been planted in you here, combine 
them with all of your life experiences, and grow them in your 
own unique way and in your own unique environment. I am an 
extremely proud Head of School and I congratulate you on this 
special day as you launch out into the world.” 

Almesha Duhart
Senior Student Address
“Resilience is attaining what we previously thought was 
impossible. When everything doesn’t seem that clear and 
straightforward, resilience allows you to reach up and grab your 
dreams. And resilience is something we are always developing, 
always growing, always strengthening as we face our obstacles 
in life. As we go on to this next chapter, every obstacle is a step 
forward to grow. How much and how well you grow depends on 
how determined you are, and how resilient you become.” 

Cliff O’Rourke
Senior Student Address
“I want to take some time to give the underclassmen a little advice. The first 
thing is to be so grateful for the many good things in your lives, big or small. 
Maybe it’s just this age we are at, but I’ve noticed we love to focus on the 
negative aspects of life. But one day, unfortunately, you’re going to get hit. 
Just bodied to the ground. And when you get back up and brush the dirt 
off, and you will, your perspective is going to change. Once you realize how 
quickly you can lose something, you hold on to what you have a lot tighter. 
So don’t wait for that hit to start appreciating what you’ve got. My second 
piece of advice is don’t close doors on yourself. The truth is, you really don’t 
know how your goals and your wants are going to change, especially at a 
stage in your life when you’re figuring out so much about yourself.” 

Matt Parker
Goodbye Speech
“I want you to have careers where you have the opportunity to learn and 
grow every day. I want you to have careers where you experience and 
appreciate diversity, learn about history, laugh and cry and make tough 
decisions. I want you to have careers where you don’t have all the answers 
but you give it your best shot anyways. In short, I want you to have 
courageous careers.”

Wole Ojurongbe
MALS Director – Dartmouth College
Mr. Wole Ojurongbe was our 2022 commencement speaker. Mr. 
Ojurongbe has served as the Program Director of the Dartmouth College 
Masters in Arts and Liberal Studies (MALS) graduate school since 2011 
helping to build the program into one of the leading liberal studies schools 
in the nation. Mr. Ojurongbe grew up in southwestern Nigeria and moved 
to the United States in 1992 and currently lives in Vermont. Mr. Ojurongbe 
worked closely with Dublin School to develop The Dartmouth Fellowship 
for Aspiring Educators which has since expanded to include most of the 
Lakes Region consortium of schools. According to Dartmouth, “the 
program seeks to recruit educators from underrepresented populations 
and prepare them for successful high school teaching careers.”

2022 
GRADUATION SPEAKERS
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Margaree “Gree” Jordan ’95
A young Gree Jordan went to Dublin School for three and a 
half years in the early 1990’s before having to withdraw from 
the School due to a situation beyond her control. Ms. Jordan 
returned to Dublin this fall and has served with distinction 
as our Director of Health Services. I believe that her work 
in the Health Center and her devotion to our students more 
than make up for any missing credits she might have, and I 
believe it is high time she joins her classmates as a diploma-
carrying member of the Class of 1995. Gree, please accept 
this actual diploma from 1995 on behalf of the trustees and 
administration of Dublin School. 

Phil Runyon H ’22, P ’88, ’92, GP ’18, ’21
When Judge Phil Runyon joined the Board of Trustees way back in 1985 (37 years of 
service) the number one song in the United States was Money for Nothing by the Dire 
Straits. Phil has done more to ensure Dublin’s growth and success than just about anyone in 
the School’s history. He has been a wise and calming voice during both the ups and downs 
of the School over his many years on the board. He has been an indispensable advisor and 
friend to me over the last fourteen years. He has seen two children and two grandchildren 
cross this stage with Dublin Diplomas and I also think it is about time he had a diploma for 
himself. Phil, we cannot thank you enough for all you have done for our beloved School. 
Please accept this diploma on behalf of the Board of Trustees and administration as an 
honorary member of the Class of 2022.

HEAD OF SCHOOL WELCOMES 

TWO MORE  
MEMBERS

TO THE DUBLIN SCHOOL  
ALUMNI COMMUNITY 
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Paul W. Lehmann Award – Clint Macy ’22
“For the last four years, Clint has brought joy to our campus 
by seeing everything around him as a fun challenge. He sees 
the good in everyone and brings out the better angels of 
our nature. Whether he is organizing a scooter trip around 
campus or the City of Baltimore, inviting students to play 
woods golf, hiking the mountain on Mountain Day with 
various props, or cruising around campus in a homemade 
electric go-cart, Clint is always seeking to build community 
since that is just what he enjoys doing. He understands that 
communities require that you often must put the needs 
of others ahead of one’s own. Clint’s senior presentation 
captivated the School and convinced us that the challenge 
of mowing lawns was not only fun but very cool. He is 
a top scholar, a nationally ranked athlete, our first-ever 
Physics MVP according to Mr. Weis, a literal and figurative 
builder, and an even better person. Our School focused 
on the concept of belonging this year and I can think of no 
other person who did as much to help people feel a sense of 
belonging as Clint did through his leadership and power of 
personality this year. It is an honor to present you with the 
Paul W. Lehman Award.” –Brad Bates, Head of School
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ENDOWMENT   IN ACTION
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ENDOWMENT   IN ACTION
When some of us hear the word 

“endowment,” we may begin to yawn. 
Instead, we should cheer.  

Dublin’s endowment helps to make everything 
at Dublin possible – every day of every year. 
Dublin’s endowment is not some vague savings 
account for the future; it is an active, beneficial, 
financial organism that impacts every aspect of 
the School, directly supporting students and 
faculty – today, tomorrow, and forever.

Dublin’s endowment assets are professionally 
managed and achieve best-in-class rates of return.  
The sustainable income available annually from 
the endowment is carefully calculated to smooth 
the volatility we see in the financial markets, 
to maximize the funds available for the School 
today, and to preserve future earning power.

This year, Dublin School students and faculty 
will benefit from almost half a million dollars 
directly from the endowment. Our endowment is 
truly an Endowment in Action.

So, let’s cheer.  Cheer to those generous 
and foresightful Dublin supporters who have 
contributed to the endowment, watching their 
gifts go to work immediately for the School and 
knowing that they will continue to impact Dublin 
students every year, forever.  

And cheer for those who will help us to 
continue to grow this marvelous Dublin asset.

Faculty/Programs
$$$999444222,,,777888777 
Norm Wight Endowment Fund for 

Athletics
David Howe Leadership Fund
Perkin Observatory Fund 
Whitney Gym Maintenance Fund
Charlotte Williams Neinas Fund for 

International Learning 
Alumni Memorial Fund
Edward E. Ford Faculty Development 

Fund
Edward J. Noble Fund for Faculty 
John and Sarah Steffian Faculty 

Development Fund
Jan Haman Faculty Fund
Charles Latham Faculty Fund

Financial Aid
$$$333,,,888666888,,,666222333
Edward J. Noble Scholarship Fund
Ford Mosaic Fund
HS Payson Rowe  and Florence C. 

Rowe Scholarship Fund
Reader’s Digest
Yawkey Trust Fund
Fletcher Endowment
Horner Scholarship Fund
Michael and Mary Cornog Fund
Pamela Snitko Memorial Scholarship
Philips Familiy Fund
Simon Family Fund
The William H. Evans Fund
Toive Rudolph Saari Scholarship
Trey Whitfield Scholarship Fund

Operations
$$$555,,,222333999,,,777555111
Campaign for Dublin
Common Fund
Devonshire Fund
Glenn Fund
General Fund
Paul & Nancy Lehmann Fund
Dopp/Sally Foss and James 

Scott Hill Endowment 
Fund

Journey Campaign 

Dublin School Endowment FAQs
Dublin School has over $10 million in endowment. Each year the Investment Committee 
establishes what fraction (typically 4.5%) of the value can be used for current school 
operation that year. 

All endowment funds are managed by Commonfund, an asset management firm founded 
in the late 1960s to provide better growth returns for educational endowments. 

ANY size gift can be added to one of Dublin’s endowment funds.

$50,000 is required to start a new named endowment fund.

Dublin’s endowment is comprised of 33 individual funds that support financial aid, 
teacher salaries, campus upkeep, specific programs, and general operating support. 

By Jeff Miller, P ’21, 
Development Committee Chair



Truth and Courage Society
$50,000 +
Anonymous (4)
Mr. John C. Allen Jr., P ’19 *
Ms. Brigid S. Flanigan, P ’21
Mr. Edward F. Glassmeyer ’59 ***
Mrs. Judith Hoyt Goddard, H ’11 ***
Mr. Carleton R. Ladd ’60 & Ms. Deborah 

Ladd, P ’87, ’88, GP ’24 ***
Mr. Michael Lehmann ’59 ***
Mr. Daniel Phillips & Mrs. Catherine  

Phillips, P ’14 **
Mr. Thomas P. Putnam ’61 & Ms. Barbara 

Putnam, GP ’25 ***
Mr. Richard D. Simmons ’50 (dec.) ***
Mr. Carl Von Mertens, GP ’20, ’25 ***

Dublin Society
$10,000 - $49,000
Anonymous (2) 
Mr. Robert English ’86 & Ms. Sara  

Norman ***
Ms. Susan G. Ford, P ’22
Mr. David Glenn Fountain ’73 ***

Mr. Joseph Gibson & Mrs. Elizabeth  
Gibson, P ’12 **

Mrs. Julia Howe & Mr. Nelson Howe, P ’18 ***
Mr. Peter H. Imhoff H ’16 & Mrs. Teresa 

Imhoff, P ’13, ’18 *** 
Mr. Guy L. Jackson ’67 (dec.) & Ms. Nancy 

Jackson ***
Mr. Robert W. Kirkland ’82 ***
Dr. Mark Luettgen & Mrs. Wanda  

Luettgen, P ’19, ’22 *
Mr. Scott Martin & Mrs. Andrea Martin, P ’17 *
Mr. Charles J. Moizeau ’50 ***
Mr. David Roth & Mrs. Meg Roth, P ’22
Mr. Brett S. Smith ’88 ***
Mr. Alexander T. Sprague ’87 ***
Mr. Tom Strauss & Ms. Bonnie  

Strauss, GP ’22
Mr. David M. Thorne ’61 **
Mr. Francis H. Williams

Founder’s Society
$5,000 - $9,999
Anonymous 
Mr. Edward Bacigalupo & Ms. Martha 

Bacigalupo, P ’24
The Barth Family ’13, ’19 **

THANK 
YOU

Within and Beyond: 
A Message of Thanks
Erika Rogers P ’21,  
Associate Head of School  
for Advancement

W ithin and Beyond — I love this tagline! When our 
designers came up with this three-word phrase as part 
of our new marketing plan, I immediately thought of 

several ways it captured what we are striving to do at Dublin 
School and within the Advancement Office. 

Dublin’s generous Annual Fund supports everything that lies within the educational 
experiences we provide to our students and faculty and the financial resources to help 
us reach beyond what we thought was possible in a school year.

Dublin’s growing endowment is 
strengthening our financial position 
from within, helping us keep up with 
inflation and admissions competition so 
we can think beyond growing the size 
of the School to achieve these goals.

Capital initiatives around student 
Health and Wellness go beyond 
the new center and the historical medical care we provide and are driving us to look 
within our School culture for opportunities to raise awareness around mental health 
and support all aspects of teen wellness. 

Most of all, this phrase reminds me that every dollar given to Dublin School helps us 
support Dublin students to grow within themselves, taking advantage of every opportunity 
our School has to offer and stretching beyond what they thought they were capable of 
achieving.  

The gift summary above outlines the incredible generosity our community bestowed last 
year, and I hope every donor feels a sense of pride knowing that you helped us grow within 
and beyond in so many ways. Thank you. 

Fiscal Year 2021/2022                                        	         	 Gifts
Endowment Gifts .................................................................................................$ 4,343,998.54 

Health and Wellness ..............................................................................................$ 610,000.00 

Annual Fund Gifts ........................................................................................................$ 613,175.51 

Other Programmatic Gifts ....................................................................................$ 363,175.40

TTToootttaaalll ................................................................................................................................................................................................................................................................ $$$ 555,,,999333111,,,333444999...444555
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Mr. Nathaniel Bates ’53 & Mrs. Connie  
Bates, GP ’17, ’19 ***

Mrs. Louisa Lehmann Birch ’57 ***
Mr. James Cole ’66 & Ms. Diane Cole ***
Mr. Jorge A. Cutillas ’76 ***
Mr. Greg Dickhens & Mrs. Keala  

Dickhens, P ’20
Foster Charitable Trust, recommended by 

Mr. Nathaniel Foster ’98 *** 
Mr. Justin Friesen & Mrs. Kim Friesen, P ’24
Ms. Fiona Gersh & Mr. Andrew Gersh, P ’23
Mr. Edward Z. Hawkes II ’51 ***
The Hradecky Family ’23, ’24
Mr. Brian Hutchings & Ms. Christina  

Madden, P ’25
Mr. Cal Johnson & Ms. Lindsay  

Johnson, P ’22
Mr. Robert Kirkland ’82 ***
Ms. Kathleen McCarragher, P ’16 *
Ms. Carey McDaniel, P ’19
Mr. Allastair Meffen ’98 & Mrs. Megan 

Meffen *
Mr. Akbar Mohamed & Mrs. Rishma 

Mohamed, P ’24
Mr. John M. Pyle ’66 ***
Ms. Cindy Ritter ***
Mr. Philip Robitaille & Mrs. Virginia  

Robitaille, P ’95, ’97 ***
Mr. William C. Spencer ’86 ***
Mrs. Lee Sprague, P ’87 ***
Mr. Chris Swanson & Ms. Leigh  

Swanson, P ’23
Mr. Craig Thurston ’74 ***
Ms. Ann Wales, P ’82 **
Mr. Lawrence White & Mrs. Wendy White *

Headmaster’s Society
$2,500 - $4,999
Anonymous 
Mr. Bradford Bates & Mrs. Lisa  

Bates, P ’17, ’19 ***
Mr. Ross P. Cameron ’03 ***
Mr. & Mrs. Stephen C. Caulfield, P ’89 ***
Dr. R. William Cornell ’52 & Mrs. Chloe 

Cornell ***
Mr. Caleb Davis, P ’03, ’06 ***
Mr. Gerald Donovan & Mrs. Xiao Fu, P ’25
Mr. Nathan Emerson & Ms. Nadia Hsu, P ’23
Mr. David D. Fetherolf ’74 & Ms. Carrie 

Cooperider ***
Mr. William C. Flege ’88 **
Ms. Elizabeth Freeman & Mr. Robert  

Bechek, P ’18 *

Mr. Preston Haskell & Ms. Joan Haskell
Mr. Matthew Hicks & Mrs. Allyson  

Hicks, P ’22, ’24 *
Mr. Herbert Hooper & Mrs. Leila  

Hooper, P ’23
Mr. Stewart S. Macsherry ’62 ***
Ms. Cynthia McGinty, P ’10 ***
Mr. Lauren McMason ’81 ***
Mr. H. Gilman Nichols, Jr. ’46, P ’71 ***
Mr. Rick O’Connor ’67 & Ms. Barbara 

O’Connor ***
Mr. Ronald P. Pertnoy ’72, P ’99 ***
Mr. L. Phillips Runyon III H ’22  & Mrs. 

Catherine B. Runyon,   
P ’88, ’92, GP ’18, ’21 ***

Mrs. Sharron Smith & Mr. Edwin  
Smith, P ’92 ***

Mr. William E. Taylor ’62 ***
Mr. Dan Teper & Mrs. Paula Caron, P ’24
Mr. Jeremy Wilson & Mrs. Katherine  

Wilson, P ’16, ’20, ’24 *
Mr. George E. Withington ’56 ***

Monadnock Summit
$1,000 - $2,499
Anonymous (3)
Mr. Daniel Arment & Ms. Julie  

Collishaw, P ’16 *
Ms. Samantha Asch & Mr. James Asch, P ’19
Mr. Peter Barnes & Mrs. Jean Anne  

Barnes, P ’03 ***
Mrs. Cathy Solomon Barrow ’74 & Mr. 

Dennis Barrow ***
Ms. Aryna Y. Battle ’03 **
Rev. John Marquis & Ms. Rebecca  

Beauzay ***
Mr. Ryan Berube & Mrs. Sissy Berube, P ’24
Mr. & Mrs. Carl Blicker, P ’82, ’84, ’97 ***
Mr. Dean E. Bliss ’99 ***
Mr. George Brencher & Ms. Bonnie  

Patten, P ’20 *
Mr. Lennox Brown & Mrs. Beth  

Brown, P ’18, ’21 *
Mr. William H. Bucknall ’69 ***
Mrs. Ann Clarkeson ***
Ms. Kathryn Collins, P ’19 *
Rt. Reverend Thomas Peter  

Devlin D.D. ’67 ***
Mr. Charles Dolige & Ms. Mariemma  

Dolige, P ’25
Mr. Donald M. Dudley, P ’10
Ms. Joanne Eustis & Mr. Christopher  

Eustis, P ’89 ***

Mr. Kerwin Fantauzzi & Mrs. Meredith 
Fantauzzi, P ’22, ’23

Mr. Thomas Fiffer, P ’24
Mr. Richard Lee Fleming ’86 ***
Mr. Richard K. Fox ***
Mr. Gaetano Franceschi & Mrs. Mara 

Franceschi, P ’24
Mr. David C. Frisbie ’68 ***
Mr. Dean Gekas & Ms. Sarah Biller
The Goldsmith Family ’15 **
Mr. Scott Holland ***
Mr. Paul Horovitz & Mrs. Betsey  

Horovitz, P ’92 ***
Mr. David Horowitz & Ms. Sarah  

Skolnik, P ’18 *
Dr. James S. Huntington-Meath ’67 ***
Mr. Mark Hyde & Mrs. Ellen Hyde, P ’17 *
Mr. Thomas R. Jackson ’58 ***
Ms. Nancy Jeton
Mr. & Mrs. Chauncey O.  

Johnstone ’60, P ’91 ***
Mr. William Kinnane ’96 ***
Dr. Timothy Lampman & Dr. Selvi  

Lampman, P ’22 *
Mr. Jeremy Lefebvre & Mrs. Michele 

Lefebvre, P ’24
Mrs. Joy Lewis, P ’17, ’18 *
Mr. Michael Light ’81 ***
Mr. Stephen Masciola & Ms. Christina  

Junior, P ’23
Mr. William McNamara & Ms. Lynn 

Ostermann, P ’24
Mr. Freelon Morris ’76 **
Mr. Peter Negulescu & Ms. Kristin  

Negulescu, P ’22 *
Mr. Scot Parnell & Mrs. Michele  

Parnell, P ’21, ’24 *
Mr. Jay Phillips ’61 ***
Dr. Felicity Pool & Dr. Allen Davis **
Mr. Jon Powell & Mrs. Caroline Powell, P ’23
Dr. Annette Harris Powell ’83 ***
Mr. & Mrs. Haldor Reinholt
Mr. Marc S. Risney ’86 **
Ms. Erika Rogers & Mr. Thaddeus  

Rogers, P ’21 ***
Mr. Jason Rondeau & Mrs. Jaimee  

Rondeau, P ’24
Dr. Craig Rothenberg & Mrs. Maryellen 

Rothenberg, P ’23, ’24
Mr. Peter Schenck ’50 ***
Dr. John D. Seidner ’88 & Dr. Jennifer  

Wise ***
Ms. Jill Shack, P ’04
Mr. Richard R. Stebbins ’55 ***

Mr. Peter B. Strauss, P ’22
Mr. Robert Utzschneider & Mrs. Catharine 

Utzschneider, P ’15 **
Mr. Willard Wood & Mrs. Susannah  

Wood, P ’13 **
Mrs. Erika Rogers & Mr. Thaddeus  

Rogers, P ’21 ***
Mr. David Worthen & Mrs. Gail  

Worthen, P ’13 **

Pumpelly Ridge
$500 - $999
Anonymous 
Mr. Michael Ames
Mr. Zubin Avari & Mrs. Jennifer Avari, P ’23
Mr. Jonathan S. Avery ’67 ***
Ms. Cecily Bastedo ***
Mr. Carl Bewig & Mr. Bill Magoon, GP ’20
Ms. Jen Bleakley & Ms. Nina Jacobson, P ’25
Ms. Mary L. Brown ’75 & Dr. Tove Matas ***
Mr. Timothy Caulfield ’89 & Mrs. Jody 

Caulfield **
Mrs. Karen Cheyney, P ’16 *
Ms. Karen Clement **
Mr. & Mrs. Peter Duston, P ’90 ***
Mr. George A. Eddy III ’66 **

Mr. Samuel Emerson & Ms. Linda  
Emerson, GP ’23

Mr. Charles Goodwin & Mrs. Jaye  
Goodwin, P ’04 ***

Mr. & Mrs. Peter R. Griffin *
Mr. Sean Gu & Ms. Qie He, P ’20 *
Mr. James Harrington & Ms. Karen 

Fitzgerald, P ’12, ’15, ’17
Mr. & Mrs. Joseph S. Hart, P ’97 ***
Mr. Richard Henderson & Mrs. Elizabeth 

Henderson, P ’23
Mr. Douglas Hicks & Mrs. Patricia  

Hicks, P ’15, GP ’22, ’24 *
Mr. Richard Hoffman & Ms. Lisa Gross, P ’25
Ms. Joyce D. Hopkins ’96 ***
Mr. Patrick T. Jackson ’57, P ’84 ***
Mr. David Johnson ’95 & Mrs. Amanda 

Johnson ***
Ms. Cynthia Johnson, GP ’22, ’25
Mr. Charles Johnson P ’19 *
Mr. Charles Kaplan ’61 **
Mr. & Mrs. Norman E. Kitching ’55 ***
Mr. Clyde Logue & Ms. Bonnie Kastel, P ’21
Mr. Charlton MacVeagh, Jr. & Mrs. Diana 

MacVeagh ***
Mr. Matthew Maguy & Ms. Rachel  

Maguy, P ’23, ’25
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DONORS

Mr. Scott C. McCarty ’04 ***
Mr. Carl Morris & Mrs. Donna Morris, P ’25
Mr. Timothy G. Norris ’62 ***
Mr. Dick Ober & Ms. Liz Ober, P ’23
Mr. Nicholas E. O’Connor ’04 **
Mr. Clifford Pafford ’75 (dec.) & Ms. Gail 

Bielizna ***
Mr. Brent Paradis & Dr. Noelle Paradis, P ’23
Mr. Robert Perkin **
Ms. Molly Phillips-Hungerford ’00 ***
Ms. Annie Putnam & Mr. George Putnam, P ’25
Ms. Marcelle Schwab & Mr. Andrew  

Doane, P ’24
Mr. Nicholas C. Silitch ’79 & Ms. Regina 

Silitch ***
Mr. Bridges Smith & Mrs. Ruth  

Smith, P ’22, ’24 *
Mr. Adelbert Spaan & Mrs. Margaret  

Spaan, P ’25

Mr. Christopher Speers & Ms. Rosy  
Speers *

Mr. Henry Spindler & Ms. Carol  
Spindler, P ’19, ’21

Mr. & Mrs. Michael Stanley
Mr. Daryl Stutes & Ms. Jill Batty, P ’17 **
Mr. Dan Tracy & Mrs. Jan Tracy, GP ’20, ’22 *
Mrs. Susanne Vogel & Mr. Alexander  

Vogel, P ’20 ***
Mr. Bernard von Bothmer & Mrs. Jane von 

Bothmer **
Mr. Matthew Walton & Dr. Abigail Abrash 

Walton, P ’22 *
Mr. Bill Weibel & Mrs. Kathy  

Weibel, GP ’20, ’24 *
Mr. Reuben Dean Williams ’07
Mr. & Mrs. John Wilson, GP ’16, ’20, ’21, ’24
Mr. C. Stewart Zadik

Eagle Rock 
$200 - $499
Anonymous 
Mrs. Alice Abrash, GP ’22
Mr. Ken Anderson & Ms. Ann Warner 

Anderson, P ’19 *
Mr. Peter Antonellis & Ms. Susan  

Sedor, P ’12, ’20 **
Mr. Christopher Bartlett & Mrs. Julia  

Bartlett, P ’13 ***
Mr. Christopher B. Behn ’83 ***
Mr. Brian Blicker ’84 ***
Mr. David G. Bliss ’77 ***
Mr. Pierre L. Bonneau
Mrs. Nancy H. Borden ***
Mr. Rafael E. Bosch ’79
Ms. Elizabeth C. Bower ’04 ***

Mr. & Mrs. Edward A. Bower, P ’04 ***
Mr. Richard Braley & Mrs. Elaine  

Braley,  P ’87 ***
Mr. Arthur H. Brooks III ’65 ***
Mr. Walter Burgin, Jr. & Mrs. Barbara 

Burgin *
Ms. Claire Cashio & Mr. Jason Cashio, P ’23
Ms. Caifei Chen, P ’22
Mr. Christopher Chesney & Mrs. Sarah 

Chesney ***
Mr. Hyatt Choate & Mrs. Laura  

Steinhouse, P ’22
Mr. & Mrs. Eric Clarke, P ’16 *
Mr. John Clement ’61 ***
Ms. Erin Cohen ***
Ms. Mary T. Conway, P ’21 *
Mr. Michael Cornog & Mrs. Mary Cornog ***
Ms. Dora P. Moncada Currea ’73 ***
Ms. Veronique Chopin  

de La Bruyere, P ’06, ’08 *** 
Mrs. Sarah Doenmez & Mr. Suleyman 

Doenmez, P ’05, ’07, ’10 ***
Mr. J. Michael Dopp & Ms. Cynthia  

Dopp, P ’12 ***
Mrs. Joseph G. English, P ’86 ***
Mr. Frew Fikru & Mrs. Gizie Sisay, P ’24
Mr. James P. French
Mr. & Ms. Stephen Froling, GP ’22
Mr. Lawrence Glazer & Mrs. Suzanne  

Glazer, P ’25
Mr. Lloyd Glazer & Ms. Lois Glazer, GP ’25
Ms. Lauren K. Goodwin ’04 **
Mr. Jeremey Henrickson & Mrs. Elizabeth 

Henrickson, P ’25
Mr. Alex Herlihy ’64 **
Mr. Daniel S. Holder ’64 ***
Mr. Jeffrey Holland ’87 ***
Mr. Matthew T. Hollister ’87 & Ms. Nicole 

Arpiarian
Mr. & Mrs. Gregory Hulecki, P ’11 **
Mr. Andrew Hungerford & Ms. Susan Phillips-

Hungerford, P ’00, ’05, ’07 ***
Mr. James Hutton & Ms. Mary Hutton *
Renote Jean-Francois, GP ’25
Ms. Hitomi Kawasaki ’89
Mr. Robert Keller & Ms. Christine 

 Keller, P ’23
Mr. & Ms. Peter Kenyon *
Mr. G. Bourne Knowles III ’55, P ’85 ***
Mr. William W. Kops ’04
Mr. Robert Kostick & Mrs. Jean Kostick, P ’23
Mr. Coleman C. Langshaw ’76 *
Dr. Eric Lasky & Ms. Balmeet Kaur  

Khalsa, P ’10 **

Ms. Laurie LeClair & Mr. Adam  
LeClair, P ’23 *

Mr. Raymond LeClair & Ms. Susan  
LeClair, GP ’23

Mrs. Lisa Leidy, P ’19 *
Mr. & Mrs. William Limero, P ’10 ***
Mr. & Mrs. Ken Lindfors ***
Mr. Robert Lord & Mrs. Cynthia  

Lord, P ’06 ***
Mr. Daniel Love & Mrs. Carol Love, P ’16 *
Mr. Chad Luce & Ms. Megan Luce, P ’23, ’25
Ms. Anne M. Mackey ***
Mr. Christian Maitner ***
Mr. Bruce Marcus & Mrs. Marylou  

Marcus, P ’91 ***
Mr. John E. Mattson ’71 ***
Mr. Sean McDonough P ’23
Ms. Deb McWethy ***
Ms. Sarah Mongan & Mr. Jeff Nadeau ***
Ms. Caroline Morgan ’76 ***
Mr. Elvin Nichols, P ’13 **
Mr. Timothy G. Norris ’62 ***
Mr. & Mrs. Daniel O’Connor, P ’04 *
Mr. William Orr & Mrs. Mary Orr, P ’21 *
Mr. Clifford Pafford ’75 (dec.) & Ms. Gail 

Bielizna ***
Mr. Thomas K. Paine ’65 ***
Mr. Frederick L. Pease ’57 ***
Dr. Cary Pfeffer & Mrs. Ruth  

Cherneff, P ’20, ’22 *
Capt. John S. Phillips,  

USCG (Ret), GP ’00, ’05, ’07 ***
Mr. Jonathan Phinney, P ’25 *
Mr. Peter K. Read ’60 ***
Mr. John P. Rich III ’54 ***
Mr. Leif Riddington & Mrs. Sara  

Riddington, P ’21 *
Mr. & Mrs. James Riley, P ’10 ***
Ms. Laetitia Rodde, P ’15 **
Mr. Charles B. Roehrig, Jr. ’85
Mr. Charlie Rutledge & Mrs. Jolyn  

Rutledge, P ’18 *
Mr. Rolf Schroeder ’79 ***
Mr. Richard S. Seo ’99 *
Mr. Richard Sigel & Mrs. Sarah  

Sigel, P ’14, ’17 **
Mr. Jason E. Smith ’92 ***
Mrs. Sally Horner Smyser & Mr. W. Richard 

Smyser ***
Mr. David P. Stewart ’65 ***
Mr. J. Eric Swenson ’59 **
Ms. Ita Thirkield P ’13 **
Mr. George Thompson & Mrs. Susan 

Thompson, P ’04 ***

* Indicates 5 years of giving ** Indicates 10 years of giving *** Indicates 15+ years of giving “(dec.)” Indicates deceased
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“I returned to Dublin in 2018 with my wife and best friend 
Liz Peyton-Levine, English Teacher & Academic Coordinator 
at the Dublin School. It was not hard to find joy in the 
Monadnock region, but the greatest by far was welcoming our 
beautiful daughter Andi Banks into this world last summer. 
It has been a pleasure watching her roam around campus and 
seeing the ways our colleagues, their families, and the students 
embrace her. It takes a village to raise a child and we are 
fortunate to call Dublin ours.” — Sam Peyton-Levine ’05

WITHIN AND 
BEYOND
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“To some, we may look old and to others, we may 
look young but what we have in common with you 
is Dublin. The experiences we had there and the 
people we met have had an enormous impact on how 
and what we have done in our lives. I hope that after 
30-something years you’ll have the pleasure of visiting 
with fellow alumni and share your highlights (and low 
lights) of your experiences. My TRUTH is that the 
reason I donate to the Dublin Alumni Fund every year 
is because of the COURAGE Dublin has given me to 
live my best life.” — Hadley Sullivan ’89

TRUTH AND 
COURAGE
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Mr. Wayne Thornbrough & Mrs. Barbara 
Thornbrough *

Mrs. Cornelia Lehmann Throssel & Mr. 
Stephen Throssel ***

Mr. Craig S. Thurston ’74 **
Mr. Webster Tilton III ’69
Ms. Julie Venne
Ms. Barbara Vohryzek, P ’06 *
Mr. Joseph Walier & Ms. Judith  

Walier, P ’84 ***
Mr. Carl Werowinski & Ms. Sally  

Pendleton, P ’17 **
Mr. Peter Wheeler & Mrs. Kathy  

Wheeler, P ’12 **
Ms. Joan Kleinman & Mr. Samuel  

Witten, P ’14 **

Trustees
Mr. John C. Allen Jr., P ’19 *
Mr. William Barker & Mrs. Susan  

Barker, P ’85 ***
Mr. Bradford Bates & Mrs. Lisa  

Bates, P ’17, ’19 ***
Mr. Robert English ’86 & Ms. Sara Norman ***
Mr. George Foote, Jr. & Mrs. Lisa Foote ***
Mr. Nathaniel Foster ’98 ***
Mr. Matthew Hicks & Mrs. Allyson  

Hicks, P ’22, ’24 *
Ms. Joyce D. Hopkins ’96 ***
Mr. Robert W. Kirkland ’82 ***
Ms. Carol MacKinnon & Mr. Jeff Miller, P ’21 *
Mr. Clifford Pafford ’75 (dec.) & Ms. Gail 

Bielizna ***
Mr. Daniel Phillips & Mrs. Catherine  

Phillips, P ’14 **
Mr. Enrique Posner & Mrs. Isabel  

Serra, P ’19 *
Dr. Annette Harris Powell ’83 ***
Mr. L. Phillips Runyon III H ’22 & Mrs. 

Catherine B. Runyon,   
P ’88, ’92, GP ’18, ’21 ***

Mr. Brett Smith ’88 ***
Mr. William C. Spencer ’86 ***
Mr. Alexander T. Sprague ’87 ***
Mrs. Susanne Vogel & Mr. Alexander  

Vogel, P ’20 ***
Mr. Carl Von Mertens, GP ’20, ’25 ***

Lifetime Trustees
Mrs. Louisa Lehmann Birch ’57 & Mr. David 

Birch ***
Mr. Paul Horovitz & Mrs. Betsey  

Horovitz, P ’92 ***

Mrs. Judith Hoyt Goddard, H ’11 ***
Mr. Carleton R. Ladd ’60 & Ms. Deborah 

Ladd, P ’87, ’88, GP ’24 ***
Mr. H. Gilman Nichols, Jr. ’46, P ’71 ***

Former Trustees
Mrs. Cathy Solomon Barrow ’74 & Mr. 

Dennis Barrow ***
Ms. Cecily Bastedo ***
Mr. & Mrs. Carl Blicker, P ’82, ’84, ’97 ***
Mr. John Clement ’61 ***
Mr. Michael Cornog & Mrs. Mary Cornog ***
Mr. David Glenn Fountain ’73 ***
Mr. Richard K. Fox ***
Mr. Joseph Gibson & Mrs. Elizabeth  

Gibson, P ’12 **
Dr. James S. Huntington-Meath ’67 ***
Mr. Peter H. Imhoff H ’16 & Mrs. Teresa 

Imhoff, P ’13, ’18 *** 
Mr. Michael Lehmann ’59 ***
Mr. Michael Light ’81 ***
Mr. & Mrs. Ken Lindfors ***
Mr. Charlton MacVeagh, Jr. & Mrs. Diana 

MacVeagh ***
Mr. Rick O’Connor ’67 & Ms. Barbara 

O’Connor ***
Mr. Brian O’Neill & Mrs. Nancy  

O’Neill, P ’07 ***
Mr. Ronald P. Pertnoy ’72, P ’99 ***
Mr. Richard D. Simmons ’50 (dec.) ***
Mrs. Sharron Smith & Mr. Edwin  

Smith, P ’92 ***
Mr. Jason E. Smith ’92 ***
Ms. Elizabeth H. Sobe ’92 ***
Rev. Sally Thacher & Mr. Nicholas  

Thacher ***

Alumni (by year) 
Mr. H. Gilman Nichols, Jr. ’46, P ’71 ***
Mr. Charles J. Moizeau ’50 ***
Mr. Peter Schenck ’50 ***
Mr. Richard D. Simmons ’50 (dec.) ***
Mr. Edward Z. Hawkes II ’51 ***
Dr. R. William Cornell ’52 & Mrs. Chloe 

Cornell ***
Mr. Nathaniel Bates ’53 & Mrs. Connie  

Bates, GP ’17, ’19 ***
Mr. E. Alexander Rubel ’53 ***
Mr. John P. Rich III ’54 ***
Mr. & Mrs. Norman E. Kitching ’55 ***
Mr. G. Bourne Knowles III ’55, P ’85 ***
Mr. Richard R. Stebbins ’55 ***

Mr. George E. Withington ’56 ***
Mrs. Louisa Lehmann Birch ’57 ***
Mr. Patrick T. Jackson ’57, P ’84 ***
Mr. Frederick L. Pease ’57 ***
Mr. Thomas R. Jackson ’58 ***
Mr. Clifford A. Reeves ’58 **
Mr. Edward F. Glassmeyer ’59 ***
Mr. Michael Lehmann ’59 ***
Mr. J. Eric Swenson ’59 **
Mr. & Mrs. Chauncey O.  

Johnstone ’60, P ’91 ***
Mr. Carleton R. Ladd ’60 & Ms. Deborah 

Ladd, P ’87, ’88, GP ’24 ***
Mr. W. Scott Little, Jr. ’60 ***
Mr. Peter K. Read ’60 ***
Mr. Christopher U. Thoma ’60 ***
Mr. Jeff Bragg ’61 & Ms. Jenn Bragg ***
Mr. John Clement ’61 ***
Mr. Abbot R. Foote ’61 ***
Ms. J. Michael Gomarlo ’61 ***
Mr. Charles Kaplan ’61 **

Mr. Jay Phillips ’61 ***
Mr. Thomas P. Putnam ’61 & Ms. Barbara 

Putnam, GP ’25 ***
Mr. David M. Thorne ’61 **
Mr. Stewart S. Macsherry ’62 ***
Mr. Timothy G. Norris ’62 ***
Mr. William E. Taylor ’62 ***
Mr. Alex Herlihy ’64 **
Mr. Daniel S. Holder ’64 ***
Mr. Arthur H. Brooks III ’65 ***
Mr. Thomas K. Paine ’65 ***
Mr. David P. Stewart ’65 ***
Mr. James Cole ’66 & Ms. Diane Cole ***
Mr. George A. Eddy III ’66 **
Mr. Pierre A. Jospe ’66 ***
Mr. John M. Pyle ’66 ***
Mr. Jonathan S. Avery ’67 ***
Rt. Reverend Thomas Peter Devlin D.D. ’67 ***
Dr. James S. Huntington-Meath ’67 ***
Mr. Guy L. Jackson ’67 (dec.) & Ms. Nancy 

Jackson ***

Mr. Rick O’Connor ’67 & Ms. Barbara 
O’Connor ***

Mr. Edward H. Osgood, Jr. ’67 ***
Mr. David C. Frisbie ’68 ***
Mr. William H. Bucknall ’69 ***
Mr. Weld S. Morse ’69 ***
Mr. Jeremy T. Smith ’69 ***
Mr. Webster Tilton III ’69
Ms. Cathy Graham Bakkensen ’70 ***
Mr. William B. Gutfarb ’70 ***
Mr. John E. Mattson ’71 ***
Mr. Francis E. McKenna ’71
Mr. John T. Dearborn ’72 ***
Mr. David N. Giambro ’72 *
Mr. Ronald P. Pertnoy ’72, P ’99 ***
Ms. Dora P. Moncada Currea ’73 ***
Mr. David Glenn Fountain ’73 ***
Ms. Annie E. Graves ’73 *
Ms. Betsy Coleman Potter ’73
Mrs. Cathy Solomon Barrow ’74 & Mr. 

Dennis Barrow ***

* Indicates 5 years of giving 	 ** Indicates 10 years of giving 	 *** Indicates 15+ years of giving	 “(dec.)” Indicates deceased

Thank you to everyone who made 
Giving Day 2022 a success!
265 Annual Fund Donors 
$154,296 raised in 24 hours 

A special thank you to Ed Glassmeyer ’59 
for his $50K Matching Gift Challenge and 
Gail & Charles Moizeau ’50 for helping 
to complete that match! Your gifts along 
with many others, doubled the Impact our 
Annual Fund had on our School year. 
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DONORS

Mr. David D. Fetherolf ’74 & Ms. Carrie 
Cooperider ***

Mr. Harry E. Sloan ’74 *
Mr. Craig S. Thurston ’74 ***
Ms. Mary L. Brown ’75 & Dr. Tove Matas ***
Mr. Peter M. Davison ’75
Mr. Clifford Pafford ’75 (dec.) & Ms. Gail 

Bielizna ***
Mr. Jorge A. Cutillas ’76 ***
Mr. Coleman C. Langshaw ’76 *
Ms. Caroline Morgan ’76 ***
Mr. Freelon Morris ’76 **
Mr. Gregory J. Blaine ’77 ***
Mr. David G. Bliss ’77 ***
Mr. Frederick T. Ernst ’77 *
Mr. John Toland ’78 *
Mr. Rafael E. Bosch ’79
Mr. Rolf Schroeder ’79 ***

Mr. Nicholas C. Silitch ’79 & Ms. Regina 
Silitch ***

Mr. Peter C. Sanborn-Silvers ’80 ***
Mr. Michael Light ’81 ***
Mr. Lauren McMason ’81 ***
Ms. Nancy Nuckols Russell ’81 *
Mr. Robert W. Kirkland ’82 ***
Mr. Christopher B. Behn ’83 ***
Mr. John L. Brennan ’83
Mr. Darryl K. Ouellette ’83 ***
Dr. Annette Harris Powell ’83 ***
Mr. Randall W. Roy ’83 **
Mr. Brian Blicker ’84 ***
Mr. Lorenzo R. Rasetti ’85 ***
Mr. Charles B. Roehrig, Jr. ’85
Mr. Robert English ’86 & Ms. Sara Norman ***
Mr. Richard Lee Fleming ’86 ***
Mr. Albert H. Kim ’86 **

Ms. Allison Silverstein McDermott ’86 **
Mr. Marc S. Risney ’86 **
Mr. William C. Spencer ’86 ***
Mr. Jeffrey Holland ’87 ***
Mr. Matthew T. Hollister ’87 & Ms. Nicole 

Arpiarian *
Mr. Alexander T. Sprague ’87 ***
Mr. William C. Flege ’88 **
Mr. Fredrick L. McEvoy ’88
Ms. Enole Nielsen ’88
Dr. John D. Seidner ’88 & Dr. Jennifer  

Wise ***
Mr. Brett Smith ’88 ***
Mr. Timothy Caulfield ’89 & Mrs. Jody 

Caulfield **
Ms. Hitomi Kawasaki ’89
Ms. Grier Runyon Murphy ’92 **
Mr. Jason E. Smith ’92 ***

Ms. Elizabeth B. Sobe ’92 ***
Ms. Amanda Schofield Jenkins ’93 *
Mr. David Johnson ’95 & Mrs. Amanda 

Johnson ***
Ms. Lara Weller Gleason ’96 ***
Ms. Joyce D. Hopkins ’96 ***
Mr. William Kinnane ’96 ***
Mr. Andrew N. Robitaille ’87 *
Ms. Margaree Jordan ’95 
Mr. Nathaniel Foster ’98 *** 
Mr. Allastair Meffen ’98 & Mrs. Meg Meffen *
Mr. Adam A. Milukas ’98
Mr. Dean E. Bliss ’99 ***
Mr. Richard S. Seo ’99 *
Mr. Amir R. A. Jaima ’00
Ms. Molly Phillips-Hungerford ’00 ***
Mr. Timothy Weissman ’00
Ms. Eliza L. Laughlin Murphy ’01 *
Mr. Mohammed N. Al Nahyan ’03
Ms. Aryna Y. Battle ’03 **
Mr. Ross P. Cameron ’03 ***
Ms. Rhea W. Davis Cassell ’03
Ms. Caitlin E. Howell ’03 *
Ms. Alisha Moquin ’03 *
Ms. Elizabeth C. Bower ’04 ***
Ms. Lauren K. Goodwin ’04 **
Ms. Frederica Kat ’04 *
Mr. William W. Kops ’04
Ms. Nichola L. Littlejohn ’04
Mr. James P. Lloyd ’04 *
Mr. Scott C. McCarty ’04 ***
Mr. Eric L. Meils ’04 * 
Mr. Nicholas E. O’Connor ’04 **
Mr. Jonathan V. Savage ’04 *
Mrs. Melissa A. Stremel ’04 *
Mr. David M. Thompson ’04 **
Ms. Caroline F. T. Doenmez ’05 **
Mr. Alexander J. Shaffer ’05
Ms. Lisa C. DePuccio ’06 **
Ms. Kayla A. Bullock ’06 *
Mr. Michael C. Gorman ’06 **
Ms. Katherine S. Nagler ’06
Ms. Meredith A. Park ’06 *
Ms. Julia K. Robinson ’06 ***
Mr. Timothy Baran Doenmez ’07
Ms. Vanessa Martinez ’07 *
Ms. Glondy Pena ’07
Mr. Reuben Dean Williams ’07
Ms. Kari M. Olsen ’08
Mr. Colin W. Patterson ’08
Mr. Sung Hwa Choi ’09
Ms. Caroline L. Sarles ’09 *
Mr. Zachary F. F. Doenmez ’10
Mr. Christopher W. Riley ’10 **

Mr. Gregory Antonellis ’12
Ms. Paige Brnger ’12 *
Mr. Tucker Wheeler ’12 *
Ms. Amanda J. Bartlett ’13 *
Ms. Sydney DeTomaso Frazier ’13
Mr. Alexander E. M. Lange ’13 *
Ms. Elizabeth Takyi ’13 *
Ms. Phoebe C. Knox ’14 *
Ms. Molly Witten ’14
Mr. Adam Goldsmith ’15
Ms. Tymira Holman ’15
Mr. Hunter B. Bachman ’16
Ms. Lillian Campbell ’16
Mr. Matthew B. Coffin ’16
Mr. Jordan H. Ferreras ’16 *
Mr. Harry Flores ’16
Ms. Fiona M. Johnson ’16
Mr. Hyelom D. Love ’16
Mr. Ian Stanford ’16 *
Ms. Juliette Valade ’16
Mr. Calvin D. Bates ’17 *
Mr. Ryan Hyde ’17
Mr. George Henry P. Werowinski ’17 *
Mr. Aidan Carter ’18 *
Ms. Clare Fowler ’18
Mr. Joshua Hochberg ’18
Mr. Jacob Horowitz ’18
Mr. Fabryce Joseph ’18
Ms. Faith Lewis ’18 *
Mr. Henry White ’18 * 
Ms. Lillian Bates ’19 *
Ms. Laura Coffin ’19
Ms. Rielly Harrison ’19
Mr. Max Johnson ’19
Ms. Emma S. Koppenhaver ’19 *
Ms. Phillip E. Simons ’19
Ms. Josephine Palladini ’20
Mr. Oliver Tullio ’20
Mr. Colin Brown ’21
Mr. Zeyuan Chen ’21
Ms. Isolina Y. Miller ’21
Ms. Ainsley M. Morrison ’21
Ms. Dahlia Riddington ’21
Ms. Nora E. Rogers ’21
Ms. Liza Runyon ’21
Mr. Jesse Choate ’22
Mr. Clinton Macy ’22
Mr. G. Sherman H. Morrison, P ’22
Ms. Tallulah Lucks Emerson ’23
Mr. Taylor R. LeClair ’23
Ms. Kiara Robles ’21
Ms. Alessandra Salve ’24
Mr. Dylan Teper ’24
Ms. Chiara Lydia E. Dumornay ’25
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Current Parents & Current 
Grandparents
Mrs. Alice Abrash, GP ’22
Mr. David Auld & Mrs. Diane Auld, P ’22
Mr. Zubin Avari & Mrs. Jennifer Avari, P ’23
Mr. Edward Bacigalupo & Ms. Martha 

Bacigalupo, P ’24
Mr. Robert Bendon & Ms. Jean  

Bendon, GP ’23
Mr. Ryan Berube & Mrs. Sissy Berube, P ’24
Mr. Carl Bewig & Mr. Bill Magoon, GP ’20, ’22
Ms. Mary Bewig & Ms. Peggy  

Clark, GP ’20, ’22
Ms. Jen Bleakley & Ms. Nina Jacobson, P ’25
Ms. Claire Cashio & Mr. Jason Cashio, P ’23
Ms. Barbara Caskie, GP ’23
Ms. Caifei Chen, P ’22
Mr. Hyatt Choate & Mrs. Laura  

Steinhouse, P ’22
Dr. Stewart Chritton & Mrs. Laura  

Chritton, P ’20, ’22
Ms. Elaine Clarke, GP ’22, ’25
Ms. Rachel Clerge, P ’25
Mr. Ed Colloton & Mrs. Eve Colloton, P ’22 
Mr. Charles Dolige & Ms. Mariemma  

Dolige, P ’25
Mr. Gerald Donovan & Mrs. Xiao Fu, P ’25
Mr. & Mrs. Richard Edmunds Sr., GP ’22, ’25
Mr. Richard Edmunds Jr. & Mrs. Jeannie 

Edmunds, P ’22, ’25
Mr. Nathan Emerson & Ms. Nadia Hsu, P ’23
Mr. Samuel Emerson & Ms. Linda  

Emerson, GP ’23
Mr. Kerwin Fantauzzi & Mrs. Meredith 

Fantauzzi, P ’22, ’23
Mr. Thomas Fiffer, P ’24
Mr. Frew Fikru & Mrs. Gizie Sisay, P ’24
Ms. Susan G. Ford, P ’22
Mr. Gaetano Franceschi & Mrs. Mara 

Franceschi, P ’24
Ms. Bess French, P ’22
Mr. Justin Friesen & Mrs. Kim Friesen, P ’24
Mr. & Ms. Stephen Froling, GP ’22
Ms. Fiona Gersh & Mr. Andrew Gersh, P ’23
Mr. Lloyd Glazer & Ms. Lois Glazer, GP ’25
Mr. Lawrence Glazer & Mrs. Suzanne  

Glazer, P ’25
Mr. Eric Grenier & Ms. Meri-Lyn Grenier, P ’24
Mr. Andrew Harris & Ms. Hannah Harris, P ’22
Mr. Richard Henderson & Mrs. Elizabeth 

Henderson, P ’23
Mr. Jeremey Henrickson & Mrs. Elizabeth 

Henrickson, P ’25

Ms. Heather A. Herring, P ’22
Mr. Douglas Hicks & Mrs. Patricia  

Hicks, P ’15, GP ’22, ’24 *
Mr. Matthew Hicks & Mrs. Allyson  

Hicks, P ’22, ’24 *
Mr. Richard Hoffman & Ms. Lisa Gross, P ’25
Mr. Herbert Hooper & Mrs. Leila  

Hooper, P ’23
The Hradecky Family ’23, ’24
Mr. Brian Hutchings & Ms. Christina  

Madden, P ’25
R. Renote Jean-Francois, GP ’25
Mr. Brooks Johnson & Ms. Kelly  

Ehrman, P ’22, ’25 **
Ms. Cynthia Johnson, GP ’22, ’25
Mr. Cal Johnson & Ms. Lindsay  

Johnson, P ’22
Mr. Robert Keller & Ms. Christine Keller, P ’23
Mr. Robert Kostick & Mrs. Jean Kostick, P ’23
Mr. Todd Kozikowski & Mrs. Laura 

Kozikowski, P ’23
Mr. Carleton R. Ladd ‘60 & Ms. Deborah 

Ladd, P ’87, ’88, GP ’24 ***
Dr. Timothy Lampman & Dr. Selvi  

Lampman, P ’22 *
Ms. Laurie LeClair & Mr. Adam  

LeClair, P ’23 * 
Mr. Raymond LeClair & Ms. Susan  

LeCLair, GP ’23
Mr. Jeremy Lefebvre & Mrs. Michele 

Lefebvre, P ’24
Dr. Mark Leuschner & Mrs. Terry  

Govan, P ’23
Mr. Chad Luce & Ms. Megan Luce, P ’23, ’25
Dr. Mark Luettgen & Mrs. Wanda  

Luettgen, P ’19, ’22 *
Mr. Sean Macy & Mrs. Holly  

Macy, P ’20, ’22 ***
Mr. Matthew Maguy & Ms. Rachel  

Maguy, P ’23, ’25
Mr. Stephen Masciola & Ms. Christina  

Junior, P ’23
Mr. Sean McDonough P ’23 

Mr. William McNamara & Ms. Lynn 
Ostermann, P ’24

Mr. Andreas Meyer & Ms. Katherine  
Meyer, P ’24

Mr. Akbar Mohamed & Mrs. Rishma 
Mohamed, P ’24

Mr. Antonio Monroig & Ms. Emma  
Monroig, GP ’25

Mr. John Moran & Mrs. Lisa Moran, P ’25
Mr. Carl Morris & Mrs. Donna Morris, P ’25
Mr. G. Sherman H. Morrison, P ’22

Mr. Peter Negulescu & Ms. Kristin  
Negulescu, P ’22 *

Mr. John Nightingale, GP ’22
Mr. Dick Ober & Ms. Liz Ober, P ’23
Mrs. Christina O’Rourke, P ’19, ’22 **
Mr. Brent Paradis & Dr. Noelle Paradis, P ’23
Mr. Scot Parnell & Mrs. Michele  

Parnell, P ’21, ’24 *
Dr. Cary Pfeffer & Mrs. Ruth  

Cherneff, P ’20, ’22 *
Mr. Jonathan Phinney, P ’25 *
Mr. David Phinney, GP ’25
Mr. Jon Powell & Mrs. Caroline Powell, P ’23
Ms. Annie Putnam & Mr. George Putnam, P ’25
Mr. Thomas P. Putnam ’61 & Ms. Barbara 

Putnam, GP ’25 ***
Mr. Jason Rondeau & Mrs. Jaimee  

Rondeau, P ’24
Mr. David Roth & Mrs. Meg Roth, P ’22
Dr. Craig Rothenberg & Mrs. Maryellen 

Rothenberg, P ’23, ’24
Ms. Marcelle Schwab & Mr. Andrew  

Doane, P ’24

Ms. Melinda Scrivner, GP ’23
Mr. Chad Smith & Ms. Nancy Mack, P ’23
Mr. Bridges Smith & Mrs. Ruth  

Smith, P ’22, ’24 *
Mr. Adelbert Spaan & Mrs. Margaret  

Spaan, P ’25
Mr. Mitchell Speaks & Ms. Michelle  

Johnson, P ’18, ’25
Mr. Tom Strauss & Ms. Bonnie Strauss, GP ’22
Mr. Peter B. Strauss, P ’22
Mr. Chris Swanson & Ms. Leigh  

Swanson, P ’23
Mr. Peter Switzer & Mrs. Pamela  

Switzer, P ’19, ’21, ’23 *
Mr. Dan Teper & Mrs. Paula Caron, P ’24
Mr. Dan Tracy & Mrs. Jan Tracy, GP ’20, ’22 *
Mr. Tom Tullio & Ms. Heather Weibel  

Tullio, P ’20, ’24 *
Mr. Tom Tullio & Ms. Lucy Tullio, GP ’20, ’24
Eugenia Villanueva, P ’24
Mr. Carl Von Mertens, GP ’20, ’25 ***
Mr. Matthew Walton & Dr. Abigail Abrash 

Walton, P ’22 *

Mr. Bill Weibel & Mrs. Kathy  
Weibel, GP ’20, ’24 *

Mr. Noel White & Ms. Johanna Wilson-
White, P ’21, ’25 

Mr. & Mrs. John Wilson, GP ’16, ’20, ’21, ’24
Ms. Cindy J. Wilson, GP ’25
Mr. Jeremy Wilson & Mrs. Katherine  

Wilson, P ’16, ’20, ’24 *

Alumni Parents & Grandparents
Anonymous
Mr. John C. Allen Jr., P ’19 *
Mr. Ken Anderson & Ms. Ann Warner 

Anderson, P ’19 *
Mr. Peter Antonellis & Ms. Susan  

Sedor, P ’12, ’20 **
Mr. Daniel Arment & Ms. Julie Collishaw, P ’16 *
Ms. Barbara Arrowsmith, P ’17
Ms. Samantha Asch & Mr. James Asch, P ’19
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Bachman, P ’16 *
Mr. William Barker & Mrs. Susan  

Barker, P ’85 ***

* Indicates 5 years of giving 	 ** Indicates 10 years of giving 	 *** Indicates 15+ years of giving	 “(dec.)” Indicates deceased
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Dublin has provided a thorough, 
conscientious, and enjoyable education 
to both my granddaughters, Isabelle and 
Lila Chritton, Classes of 2020 and 2022 
respectively.  Our family has enjoyed 
watching the girls grow and develop 
academically and personally, helping 
to launch them as responsible women. 
Thank you, Dublin, for a job more than 
well done!!

— Mary Bewig and Margaret Clark, 
grandmothers.

CHALLENGES
ARE

OPPORTUNITIES
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Mr. Peter Barnes & Mrs. Jean Anne  
Barnes, P ’03 ***

The Barth Family ’13, ’19 **
Mr. Christopher Bartlett & Ms. Julia  

Bartlett, P ’13 ***
Mr. Nathaniel Bates ’53 & Mrs. Connie  

Bates, GP ’17, ’19 ***
Mr. & Mrs. Carl Blicker, P ’82, ’84, ’97 ***
Mr. & Mrs. Edward A. Bower, P ’04 ***
Ms. Beth Bradford, P ’17
Mr. Richard Braley & Mrs. Elaine  

Braley, P ’87 ***
Ms. Ann Brehm, P ’17 *
Mr. George Brencher & Ms. Bonnie  

Patten, P ’20 *
Ms. Melissa Bride & Mr. James Bride, P ’16 **
Mr. Lennox Brown & Mrs. Beth  

Brown, P ’18, ’21 *
Mr. & Mrs. Stephen C. Caulfield, P ’89 ***
Ms. Elayne Chanil, P ’10 *
Mrs. Karen Cheyney, P ’16 *
Mr. & Mrs. Eric Clarke, P ’16 *
Mr. Peter Coffin & Mrs. Tania  

Coffin, P ’16, P ’19 ** 
Ms. Kathryn Collins, P ’19 **
Ms. Mary T. Conway, P ’21 *
Ms. Melissa B. Cross, P ’06 ***
Mr. Caleb Davis, P ’03, ’06 ***
Ms. Lanessa Davis & Mr. Zachary  

Davis, P ’18 **
Ms. Veronique Chopin de La  

Bruyere, P ’06, ’08 ***
Mr. Todd DeSisto & Mrs. Laura  

DeSisto, P ’15 **
Mrs. Pasuntra Dhebpunya, P ’21
Mr. Greg Dickhens & Mrs. Keala  

Dickhens, P ’20
Mrs. Sarah Doenmez & Mr. Suleyman 

Doenmez, P ’05, ’07, ’10 ***
Mrs. Anne Gunther Donaldson, P ’70 ***
Mr. J. Michael Dopp & Ms. Cynthia  

Dopp, P ’12 ***
Mr. Donald M. Dudley, P ’10
Mr. & Mrs. Peter Duston, P ’90 ***
Mr. William Earley & Mrs. Luella  

Reed-Earley, P ’10 *
Mrs. Joseph G. English, P ’86 ***
Ms. Joanne Eustis & Mr. Christopher  

Eustis, P ’89 ***
Ms. Brigid S. Flanigan, P ’21
Foster Charitable Trust, recommended by 

Mr. Nathaniel Foster ’98 *** 
Ms. Elizabeth Freeman & Mr. Robert  

Bechek, P ’18 *

Mr. Joseph Gibson & Mrs. Elizabeth  
Gibson, P ’12 **

The Goldsmith Family ’15 **
Mr. Charles Goodwin & Mrs. Jaye  

Goodwin, P ’04 ***
Mr. Richard Gould & Ms. Diana Stilwell, P ’21 *
Mr. William Gould & Mrs. Jean Gould, GP ’21
Mrs. Lillian A. Grant, P ’90 *
Mr. Sean Gu & Ms. Qie He, P ’20 *
Ms. Jan Haman H ’16, P ’80, ’82, ’83, GP ’15, ***
Ms. Sara Hamilton, P ’18, ’20 *
Mr. James Harrington & Ms. Karen 

Fitzgerald, P ’12, ’15, ’17
Mr. & Mrs. Joseph S. Hart, P ’97 ***
Ms. Sara Harvey, P ’18 *
Mr. Paul Horovitz & Mrs. Betsey  

Horovitz, P ’92 ***
Mr. David Horowitz & Ms. Sarah Skolnik, P ’18 *
Mrs. Julia Howe & Mr. Nelson Howe, P ’18 ***
Mr. & Mrs. Gregory Hulecki, P ’11 **
Mr. Andrew Hungerford & Ms. Susan Phillips-

Hungerford, P ’00, ’05, ’07 ***
Mr. Mark Hyde & Mrs. Ellen Hyde, P ’17 *
Mr. Peter H. Imhoff H ’16 & Mrs. Teresa 

Imhoff, P ’13, ’18 *** 
Mr. Alfred Itula, P ’18
Ms. Carale Itula, P ’18
Mr. Patrick T. Jackson ‘57, P ’84 ***
Mr. Charles Johnson P ’19 *
Ms. Murlene Johnson, GP ’18 *
Mr. & Mrs. Chauncey O.  

Johnstone ’60, P ’91 ***
Mrs. Carol Jost, P ’88, GP ’09 ***
Mr. & Mrs. Cary R. Jubinville
Mr. Richard Kann & Ms. Bobbi Zimmerman 

Kann, P ’91 ***
Mr. John Kerrick & Ms. Winnie  

Skeates, P ’13, ’14 **
Mr. G. Bourne Knowles III ’55, P ’85 ***
Mr. Michael Koppenhaver, P ’19 *
Mrs. Elizabeth K. Ladd, P ’89 ***
Dr. Eric Lasky & Ms. Balmeet Kaur  

Khalsa, P ’10 **
Mrs. Lisa Leidy, P ’19 *
Mrs. Joy Lewis, P ’17, ’18 *
Mr. & Mrs. William Limero, P ’10 ***
Mr. Clyde Logue & Ms. Bonnie Kastel, P ’21
Mr. Robert Lord & Mrs. Cynthia  

Lord, P ’06 ***
Mr. Daniel Love & Mrs. Carol Love, P ’16 *
Mr. Justin Mackay-Smith & Ms. Meridith 

Mackay-Smith, GP ’16, ’19 *
Mr. Bruce Marcus & Mrs. Marylou  

Marcus, P ’91 ***

Mr. Scott Martin & Mrs. Andrea Martin, P ’17 *
Ms. Kathleen McCarragher, P ’16 **
Mr. William McCarty & Ms. Carlene  

McCarty, P ’04 ***
Ms. Carey McDaniel, P ’19
Mr. Joseph S. McDaniel III, GP ’19
Ms. Cynthia McGinty, P ’10 ***
Mr. John Meffen & Mrs. Frances  

Meffen, P ’98, ’00 ***
Ms. Carol MacKinnon & Mr. Jeff Miller, P ’21 *
Mr. Elvin Nichols, P ’13 **
Mr. H. Gilman Nichols, Jr. ’46, P ’71 ***
Ms. Nina I. M. Nielsen, P ’88, GP ’20
Mr. & Mrs. Daniel O’Connor, P ’04 *
Mr. Tom Olsen & Mrs. Kathy  

Olsen, P ’07, ’08 ***
Ms. Sharron O’Neil, P ’98, ’03
Mr. Brian O’Neill & Mrs. Nancy  

O’Neill, P ’07 ***
Mr. William Orr & Mrs. Mary Orr, P ’21 *
Mrs. Jane C. Pafford, P ’75 ***
Capt. John S. Phillips,  

USCG (Ret), GP ’00, ’05, ’07 ***
Mr. Daniel Phillips & Mrs. Catherine  

Phillips, P ’14 **
Mr. Enrique Posner & Mrs. Isabel  

Serra, P ’19 *
Dr. Bruce Ratcliff & Mrs. Ann  

Ratcliff, P ’87 ***
Mr. Leif Riddington & Mrs. Sara  

Riddington, P ’21
Mr. & Mrs. James Riley, P ’10 **
Mr. Philip Robitaille & Mrs. Virginia  

Robitaille, P ’95, ’97 ***
Ms. Laetitia Rodde, P ’15 **
Mrs. Erika Rogers & Mr. Thaddeus  

Rogers, P ’21 ***
Mr. Charles Rozier & Ms. Helena  

Rozier, P ’14 **
Mr. L. Phillips Runyon III H ’22 & Mrs. 

Catherine B. Runyon,   
P ’88, ’92, GP ’18, ’21 ***

Mr. Charlie Rutledge & Mrs. Jolyn  
Rutledge, P ’18 *

Mr. & Mrs. Steven J. Ryder, P ’19 *
Ms. Jill Shack, P ’04
Ms. Susan Shaw-Sarles, P ’09, ’11 **
Mr. David & Dr. Sheppard, P ’00
Ms. Kimberly A. Shoen, P ’21 *
Mr. & Mrs. Edward L. Shugrue, P ’00 **
Mr. Richard Sigel & Mrs. Sarah  

Sigel, P ’14, ’17 **
Mr. Jonathan Sistare & Mrs. Kathlee  

Sistare, P ’13 *

Ms. Elizabeth A. Smith, P ’13
Mrs. Sharron Smith & Mr. Edwin  

Smith, P ’92 ***
Mr. Henry Spindler & Ms. Carol  

Spindler, P ’19, ’21
Mrs. Lee Sprague, P ’87 ***
Mr. Daryl Stutes & Ms. Jill Batty, P ’17 **
Mr. Scott Swanson, P ’12 *
Mr. George Thompson & Mrs. Susan 

Thompson, P ’04 ***
Ms. Ita Thirkield, P ’13 *
Mr. Robert Utzschneider & Mrs. Catharine 

Utzschneider, P ’15 **
Mr. David Valade, P ’16 *
Mrs. Susanne Vogel & Mr. Alexander  

Vogel, P ’20 ***
Ms. Barbara Vohryzek, P ’06 *
Ms. Ann Wales, P ’82 **
Mr. Joseph Walier & Ms. Judith  

Walier, P ’84 ***
Mr. Jonathan Weis, P ’06, ’19 ***
Mr. Carl Werowinski & Ms. Sally  

Pendleton, P ’17 **
Mr. Peter Wheeler & Mrs. Kathy  

Wheeler, P ’12 **
Ms. Wendy White, P ’05 ***
Ms. Joan Kleinman & Mr. Samuel  

Witten, P ’14 **
Mr. Willard Wood & Mrs. Susannah  

Wood, P ’13 **
Mr. David Worthen & Mrs. Gail  

Worthen, P ’13 **
Mr. & Mrs. John D Wyndham, P ’94, ’97

Faculty & Staff
Ms. Andrea Allbee 
Mr. Carl Anhalt
Mr. Hunter B. Bachman ’16
Mr. Bradford Bates & Mrs. Lisa  

Bates, P ’17, ’19 ***
Rev. John Marquis & Ms. Rebecca  

Beauzay ***
Mr. Norm Bergeron & Ms. Susan Bergeron *
Mr. Lindsay Brown & Ms. Louise Howlett *
Ms. Laura Browne
Ms. Emily Cornell *
Ms. Lanessa Davis & Mr. Zachary  

Davis, P ’18 **
Ms. Bernarda Del Villar *
Mrs. Sarah Doenmez & Mr. Suleyman 

Doenmez, P ’05, ’07, ’10 ***
Mr. Jordan H. Ferreras ’16 *
Ms. Jenny Emerson Foreman **

Ms. Kaitlin Grant
Mr. Colin Griggs
Ms. Nellie Herman ***
Mr. Jeff Howard
Mr. Andrew Hungerford & Ms. Susan Phillips-

Hungerford, P ’00, ’05, ’07 ***
Mr. Peter H. Imhoff H ‘16 & Mrs. Teresa 

Imhoff, P ’13, ’18 *** 
Ms. Katri Jackson & Mr. Jesse Jackson **
Mr. Brooks Johnson & Ms. Kelly  

Ehrman, P ’22, ’25 **
Mr. Michael Kelley 

Mr. Evan Kendall
Ms. Jacqueline Kenney 
Ms. Laurie LeClair & Mr. Adam  

LeClair, P ’23 *
Ms. Jay Little
Ms. Anne M. Mackey ***
Mr. Sean Macy & Mrs. Holly  

Macy, P ’20, ’22 ***
Mr. Patrick Marr & Dr. Jacqueline Marr *
Mr. Nicholas Ortiz & Ms. Megan Bird  

Oriz, P ’24
Mr. Matthew Parker *
Mr. Jonathan Phinney, P ’25 *
Mr. Dylan Pierpont **
Mrs. Erika Rogers & Mr. Thaddeus  

Rogers, P ’21 ***
Mr. Steven Sanders
Mrs. Alexandra Scalfano & Mr. Alexander 

Scalfano *
Mr. Mark Sirois ***
Mr. Christopher Speers & Ms. Rosy Speers *
Ms. Donna Stone & Mr. David Stone ***
Mrs. Monica N. Thibault
Mr. Tom Tullio & Ms. Heather Weibel  

Tullio, P ’20, ’24 *
Ms. Julie Venne
Mr. Jonathan Weis, P ’06, ’19 ***

Former Faculty & Staff
Mr. John Adams **
Mr. Larry Ames ***
Mr. Michael Arwe *
Mr. Scott Bertschy & Ms. Jean Hansen ***
Ms. Sheila Bogan *
Ms. Ann Brehm, P ’17 *
Ms. Melissa Bride, P ’16 **
Ms. Erin Cohen ***
Mr. Michael Cornog & Mrs. Mary Cornog ***
Mr. Caleb Davis, P ’03, ’06 ***
Mr. & Mrs. Christopher Day **
Ms. Caroline F. T. Doenmez ’05 *

* Indicates 5 years of giving 	 ** Indicates 10 years of giving 	 *** Indicates 15+ years of giving	 “(dec.)” Indicates deceased
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Mr. & Mrs. Peter Duston, P ’90 ***
Mr. Michael Elkavitch & Ms. Diana Elkavitch **
Mr. John G. Emerson **
Ms. Jill-Marie Felton **
Mr. Spencer Fetrow
Ms. Jan Haman H ’16, P ’80, ’82, ’83, GP ’15, ***
Mr. Robert A. Haslun ***
Mr. Scott Holland ***
Mrs. Julia Howe, P ’18 ***
Mr. Edwin O. Kerman ***
Mrs. Judy Knapp **
Mr. Michael Lehmann ’59 ***
Mr. Christian Maitner ***
Mrs. Marylou Marcus, P ’91 ***
Mr. Robert McClellan *
Ms. Jenner McLeod *
Ms. Deb McWethy ***
Ms. Sarah Mongan ***
Mr. John Moses & Mrs. Louise Moses ***
Ms. Katharine H. Perkins *
Mr. & Mrs. Daniel Piquet
Mrs. Joy Putnam **
Mr. & Mrs. Haldor Reinholt
Ms. Cindy Ritter ***
Ms. Lucy C. Shonk **

Mr. Walter Snitko ***
Mr. & Mrs. Peter Ulrich **
Mrs. Susanne Vogel & Mr. Alexander  

Vogel, P ’20 ***
Mr. Bernard von Bothmer & Mrs. Jane von 

Bothmer **
Mr. Carl Von Mertens, GP ’20, ’25 ***
Mr. Arthur White ***

Friends
Mr. John Barker 
Mr. Pierre L. Bonneau
Mrs. Judy Knapp **
Mr. Michael Ames
Mrs. Nancy H. Borden ***
Mr. Seth Brenzel & Mr. Malcolm Gaines **
Mr. & Mrs. Bradley Brighton
Mr. Mark Browne & Ms. Carolyn Browne
Mr. Peter Browne
Mr. Scott Browne 
Mr. Walter Burgin, Jr. & Mrs. Barbara  

Burgin *
Mr. Henry Campbell & Mrs. Nancy  

Campbell *

Mr. Michael Carter & Mrs. Lillian Carter **
Mr. Christopher Chesney & Mrs. Sarah 

Chesney ***
Mrs. May Clark & Mr. Tim Clark (dec.) 
Mrs. Ann Clarkeson ***
Ms. Karen Clement **
Ms. Sally Collier *
Dr. Francis De Marneffe *
Mr. James P. French
Mr. Dean Gekas & Ms. Sarah Biller
Mr. Willard Goodwin **
Mr. & Mrs. Peter R. Griffin *
Mr. Bill Gurney & Ms. Margaret  

Gurney (dec.) **
Mr. Corey Hajim 
Mr. Preston Haskell & Ms. Joan Haskell
Mr. Timothy Hawley
Mr. Bryan Healey
Mr. James Hutton & Ms. Mary Hutton *
Mr. Josh Imhoff
Ms. Nancy Jeton
Mr. & Ms. Peter Kenyon *
Mr. Bruce Keough & Mrs. Jane Keough **
Mr. James R. King
Mr. Mike Lenihan

Dr. Peggy McIntosh
Ms. Margo Miller
Ms. Stephanie E. Newell **
Mrs. Joan O’Brien
Ms. Anne Pelletier
Mr. Robert Perkin *
Dr. Felicity Pool & Dr. Allen Davis **
Rickland Powell 
Mr. Kevin Ramos-Glew
Mr. Brian E. Rohde *
Ms. Natalie Rosemond
Mr. Wallace Rowe & Ms. Melissa Rowe
Mrs. Sally Horner Smyser & Mr. W. Richard 

Smyser ***
Mr. William Savage Speers
Mr. David Stabler & Ms. Jane Stabler
Mr. & Mrs. Michael Stanley
Ms. Susan Stover
Ms. Barbara Summers *
Mrs. Edgar C. Thomas **
Mr. Wayne Thornbrough & Mrs. Barbara 

Thornbrough *
Mrs. Cornelia Lehmann Throssel & Mr. 

Stephen Throssel ***
Ms. Katharine C. Weldon
Mr. Lawrence White & Mrs. Wendy White *
Mr. C. Stewart Zadik
Mr. Sean True 

Matching Gift Companies and 
Foundations
Amazon *
Bank of America Matching Gifts *
Benevity *
Community Brands
Dublin XC Ski Club *
Fidelity Charitable 
Foster Charitable Trust, recommended by 

Mr. Nathaniel Foster ‘98 ***
Hardwood Products Company
Holbrook & Sarah Davis Foundation ***
New Hampshire Charitable Foundation **
New York Community Trust **
Putnam Foundation ***
Sally Foss and James Scott Hill  

Foundation **
TIAA-CREF Foundation Matching Gift 

Program *
Vanguard Charitable
Worthen Foundation **
YourCause, LLC * 

In Memory of 
Carlos Bosch ’46 & Alberto Bosch ’83 

Mr. Rafael E. Bosch ’79

Joseph G. English, P ’86 
Mrs. Joseph G. English, P ’86***

H. William Evans, Terry Dwyer, Dr. Richard 
“Dick” Kerwin, Ann Hutchinson 
Mr. Robert English ’86 & Ms. Sara 
	 Norman

Betty Gunther  
Ms. Cathy Graham Bakkensen ’70 ***

Henry Chandler Horner ’48 
Ms. Nancy H. Borden *** 
Mrs. Sally Horner Smyser & Mr. W. 	
Richard Smyser ***

Bob Miles 
Mr. Bradford Bates & Mrs. Lisa  
	 Bates, P ’17, ’19 *** 
Mrs. Louisa Lehmann Birch ’57 & Mr. 	
	 David Birch *** 
Mrs. Judith Hoyt Goddard, H ’11 ***

  	 Mrs. Judy Knapp **
	 Ms. Erika Rogers & Mr. Thaddeus 	

	 Rogers, P ’21 *** 
Mr. Christopher Speers & Ms. Rosy 	
	 Speers * 
Ms. Donna Stone & Mr. David Stone ***

William Newell ’43 
Ms. Stephanie E. Newell **

William North, Charles Gillespie, Terry 
Dwyer and Scott O’Neal ’73

	 Mr. Scott Holland ***

Saaed Al Nahayan ’03 
Mohammed Al Nahayan ’03

Clifford Pafford ’75 
Mr. John C. Allen Jr., P ’19 *

	 Mr. William Barker & Mrs. Susan  
	 Barker, P ’85 ***

	 Mr. Bradford Bates & Mrs. Lisa  
	 Bates, P ’17, ’19 ***

	 Ms. Mary Brown ’75 & Dr. Tove Matas ***
	 Ms. Gail Bielizna ***
	 Mr. Peter M. Davison ’75
	 Mr. Robert English ’86 & Ms. Sara 	

	 Norman ***

* Indicates 5 years of giving 	 ** Indicates 10 years of giving 	 *** Indicates 15+ years of giving	 “(dec.)” Indicates deceased
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Teaching French at Dublin 
(2007-2013) was the highlight 
of my professional career.  I was 
very privileged to work on such a 
beautiful campus with first-class 
colleagues and students from 
around the world who had a deep 
desire to learn and share their 
talents and passions.  Now that 
I’m back in Keene after living in 
Florida, I plan to spend more 
time on campus and look forward 
to Reunions to see friends and 
former students.  A bientôt! 

– Cindy Ritter

BE 
WHERE YOU

ARE
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	 Mr. George Foote, Jr. & Mrs. Lisa  
Foote ***

	 Mr. Nathaniel Foster ’98 ***
	 Mr. David D. Fetherolf ’74 & Ms. Carrie 	

	 Cooperider ***
	 Ms. Elizabeth Hayes
	 Mr. Matthew Hicks & Mrs. Allyson  

	 Hicks, P ’22, ’24 
Ms. Joyce D. Hopkins ’96 *** 
Ms. Nancy Jeton 
Mr. Steve Jeton 
Mr. Robert W. Kirkland ’82 ***

	 Mr. Mike Lenihan & Ms. Mariellen Lenihan
	 Mrs. Joy Lewis, P ’17, ’18 *
	 Ms. Carol MacKinnon & Mr. Jeff  

	 Miller, P ’21 *
	 Mr. & Mrs. Charles Moizeau ’50 ***
	 Ms. Caroline Morgan ’76 ***
	 Mrs. Joanne Moyler & Mr. Alan Moyler
	 Mr. Daniel Phillips & Mrs. Catherine 	

	 Phillips, P ’14 **
	 Mr. Enrique Posner & Mrs. Isabel  

	 Serra, P ’19 *
	 Dr. Annette Harris Powell ’83 **

	 Mrs. Erika Rogers & Mr. Thaddeus  
	 Rogers, P ’21 ***

	 Mr. L. Phillips Runyon III H ’22 & Mrs. 	
	 Catherine B. Runyon,   
	 P ’88, ’92, GP ’18, ’21 ***

	 Mr. Brett Smith ’88 ***
	 Mr. Christopher Speers & Ms. Rosy 	

	 Speers *
	 Mr. William C. Spencer ’86 ***
	 Mr. Alexander T. Sprague ’87 ***
	 Ms. Donna Stone & Mr. David Stone ***
	 Ms. Rita Vail
	 Mrs. Susanne Vogel & Mr. Alexander  

	 Vogel, P ’20 **
	 Mr. Carl Von Mertens, GP ’20, ’25 ***
	 Ms. Katharine C. Weldon
	 Big Y Foods, Inc. 

Bonnie Riley
	 Ms. Mary L. Brown ’75 & Dr. Tove  

	 Matas ***

Mary Elizabeth (Molly) Shugrue ’00 
Mr. & Mrs. Edward L. Shugrue, P ’00 **

Pamela Snitko
	 Mr. Henry Campbell & Mrs. Nancy 	

	 Campbell
	 Mrs. Judy Knapp *

Todd Walier ’84
	 Mr. Joseph Walier & Ms. Judith  

	 Walier, P ’84

Nordic Ski Center Donations
Mr. Matthew Albert
Mr. Andrew K. Appler
Mr. Scott Bates
Mr. Calvin D. Bates ’17
Mr. Ethan Baxter
Mr. Klaus Bayr & Mrs. Christine Bayr
Mr. Scott H. Betournay
Mr. David G. Bliss ’77 
Mr. Pierre L. Bonneau
Ms. Sarah Boylan
Mr. Robert Bradlee
Mr. David Bryne
Mr. Kraig Burnham

Ms. Grace Buzanoski
Mr. William M. Byrne
Mr. Rafaela Calicchio
Mr. David Case
Chris City
Mr. & Mrs. Allen Clapp
Mr. Dan Collins
Aims Coney
Mr. & Mrs. Jeffrey R. Crocker
Ms. Stephanie L. Croteau
Ms. Karen D’agostino
Mr. Steven J. Davis
Mr. David Drasba
Ms. Linda Duffy
Ms. Susan Edwards
Mr. James Ellis
Mr. Peter Eyvazzadeh & Ms. Jane 

Eyvazzadeh
Mr. Craig Fairchild
Mr. Spencer Fetrow
Mr. Allan Fierce
Ms. Lisa Fierce
Ms. Theresa Fletcher
Mr. Mark Florenz
Ms. Jean M. Frazier
Mr. William F. Frazier
Mr. Richard Garrison
Mr. David Genest
Mr. Joseph Goodwin
Ms. Jill Griffiths
Mr. Gregory Hansen
Rene Harde
Keefe Harrison
Mr. James Hassinger
Ms. Stephanie Heddon
Mr. Kenneth F. Henninger
Mr. Charles Herr
Ms. Katie Hilo
Mr. Ross Hoch
Mr. Steven Hopengarten
Ms. Sandra Hunt
Mr. Brian Hutchings & Ms. Christina  

Madden, P ’25
Ms. Emily Kerr
Mrs. Judy Knapp 
Mr. Steven Larmon
Mr. Michael Lehmann ’59 
Ms. Barbara A. Lemmel
Ms. Suzannah Luft
Mr. Alfred Lyons
Ms. Teresa D. Magnus
Mr. John Magnus
Mr. Graham Marsh

Mr. Scott McGovern & Ms. Peggy Brown
Ms. Hilary McNamee
Ms. Carol MacKinnon & Mr. Jeff Miller, P ’21 
Mr. Harry Millikin
Mr. Adam A. Milukas
Mr. Anthony Mollano & Ms. Kara Mollano
Mu-Jane Monk
Monty Montano
Mr. David Nash
Mr. Nicholas Nero
Anja Nordstrom
Mr. Paul Oinonen
Mr. Dennis Page
Mr. Peter Pap & Mrs. Theresa Pap
Mr. Philip Parker
Ms. Kelly Patch
Mr. Todd Pearson
Ms. Emilie Phillips
Mr. Dean M. Pichon
Mr. Tom Rantala
Ms. Jacqueline Reis
Christin Reuter
Mr. Tim Schloemer
Mr. Alexander R. Sirocki
Mr. Alexander D. Smith
Mr. David Sobel
Mr. Philip Stanton
Mr. David Stone
Mr. Brandon Swamy
Ms. Isabella Synnestvedt
Mr. Donald Tarallo
Mr. Seth Tenenbaum
Ms. Andrea Thackeray
Mr. Jeffrey P. Tingle
Ms. Bonnie M. Tucker
Mr. Douglas Viles 
Mr. Tim Visich
Ms. Jessica Wagener
Ms. Jeanna Walsh
Ms. Allison Walton
Mr. Tom West
Ms. Diana Whitney
Mr. Jeremy Wilson & Mrs. Katherine  

Wilson, P ’16, ’20, ’24
Trina Wolf
Mr. Michael Woodhead
Ms. Marilyn C. Wyzga
Ms. Denise Zimmer
New England Nordic Ski Association
Contoocook Valley School District
Camp Glen Brook
Keene High School - Peter Hills
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REUNION
2022

Alumni ranging from the Class of 1950 to 
the Class of 2018 came together for this 
special occasion to share laughs, stories, 
and music in the place we once called home.
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REUNION
2022
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REUNION
2022
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THANK YOU

FOR 31
YEARS OF  
SERVICE

Andy Hungerford P ’00,’05,’07  

Stewardship is the careful and responsible management 
of something entrusted to one’s care. Dublin School 
has known a few stewards like Andy Hungerford. Since 

being hired by Carl Von Mertens in 1992 to help with the 
construction of the Evans Library, Andy Hungerford has had 
his fingers on the pulse of Dublin School’s 500-acre campus, 
20+ buildings, and 200+ people for over thirty years. Andy’s 
devotion to Dublin is reflected in virtually every inch of  the 
campus and his example taught hundreds of students, faculty, 
and staff what “meaningful work for the good of others” really 
means. Countless work-gangs, major capital projects, dorm 
fire drills, midnight shoveling, leaky roofs, and lost dogs, 
Andy did it all. Words could never adequately express our 
appreciation for Andy’s incredible service, but we will strive 
to continue Andy’s legacy and be good stewards of the home 
he built for us. 

“Class of 2022, you have traveled a surprising road to get 
to where you are today. As you step forward, I am here to 
remind you to take the small moments given to you one at a 
time. An example of what that means to me happens on my 
daily commute to School. As I walk up Lehmann Way each 
early morning, I get to experience the sunrise over the hills 
to the east. That moment or two each morning I see as a real 
gift. I walked this way so many times and yet each morning 
brings a new view. I get to monitor the seasons as the sun 
crosses the horizon from the south and to the north then 
back again. I know this is a simple thing but I urge you to take 
moments like these as a gift. Whether they take the form of 
something you see or a person you meet, use these gifts to 
help carry you forward as you embark on your next journey. 
Take care of yourself and just as importantly take care of the 
people around you.” 

– Andy Hungerford, Graduation Invocation Speech 
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DUBLIN SCHOOL
PO BOX 522
DUBLIN, NH
03444

OOOuuurrr MMMiiissssssiiiooonnn
At Dublin School, we strive to 

awaken a curiosity for knowledge 

and a passion for learning. We 

instill the values of discipline and 

meaningful work that are necessary 

for the good of self and community. 

We respect the individual learning 

style and unique pppooottteeennntttiiiaaalll 
each student brings to our School. 

With our guidance, Dublin students 

become people who seek truth and 

act with courage. 
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